New Innovations (RMS) Evaluations Reports Training



Table of Contents

Intro to Evaluation Reports	5
Report on:	5
Switch entities	5
Changing reports	5
Access to Evaluation Reports	5
Navigate	6
Program Selection	6
Person Search	6
Print	6
Print an Overall Program Report	6
Print an Individual Person's Report	7
Print Reports for Multiple People	7
Configuring Assessment Settings	7
Assessment Settings	7
Access Configuration	7
Turn Normalization Off/On	7
Make "Has Not Achieved Level 1" Count as "Zero"	7
Allow Subjects to View Peer Averages	8
Normalizing Evaluation Results	8
What's normalization?	8
Why do we need it?	8
After normalization, scores are averaged	9
Turn off normalization	9
Filtering Evaluation Reports	. 10
Filter by Date	. 10
Identify Evaluators	. 10
Printing Completed Evaluations	.11
Print from View Evaluations	.11
Print from Session Manager	. 12
GME ♥ - Reporting on Evaluations	. 12
Report on GME-Level Evaluation Data	. 12
Reporting on Resident & Fellow Evaluations	. 13
Program-level view	. 13

Performance Report	14
Competency Report	14
Compliance Report	15
Subcompetency Report	16
Osteopathic Milestones	17
Other versions of Milestones	18
Individual-level view	18
Overall Report	18
Results from a Rating Scale – Select from a Range of Scores (Low to High)	19
Results from a Multiple Choice Grade Scale – Select Best Answer	20
Results from a Multiple Choice Grade Scale – Select All That Apply	20
Results from a Yes/No Grade Scale – Select Yes/No, True/False, Pass/Not Pass	21
Results from a Number Grade Scale – Enter a Numeric Value	21
Results from a Text Grade Scale – Enter a Written Response	21
Results from Specialized Questions	21
Results from Milestone Questions	22
Results from Subcompetency Questions	22
Results from Custom Subcompetency Questions	22
Tags Reports	23
Tag by Grade Scale	23
Tag by Question	24
Comments Reports	24
Comments by Evaluator	24
Comments by Rotation	25
Comments by Tag	26
Comments by Form	26
Subcompetency Report	27
Milestones Report	28
Competency Report	29
Problems Report	
Compliance Report	31
Exportable Data	32
Reporting on Evaluations of Rotations	33
Reading the report	34

Rotating Residents Reports	35
Performance Report	35
Competency Report	
Individual Reports	
Overall Report	
Tags Reports	
Comments Report	
Competency Report	
Problems Report	40
Exportable Data	41
Extracting Evaluation Data as Excel or TAB Files	41
TAB (Tab-Delimited) file	43
Excel File	43
Access/Privileges	43
Evaluation Compliance Report on Residents	43
Generate the Compliance Report	43
Delinquent Evaluations	44
Evaluation Reports - Other Personnel	45
Performance Report	45
Competency Report	45
Individual Reports	45
Overall Report	46
Tags Reports	46
Comments Report	47
Competency Report	47
Problems Report	48
Exportable Data	48
GME & Program Level Faculty Evaluation Reports	49
GME Level Reports	49
Program Level Reports	50
Performance Report	50
Compliance Report	51
Individual Faculty Evaluation Reports	55
Who's in the Faculty List?	57

Overall Report	
Faculty Evaluation Reports - Other Details	
Tags Report	
Comments Report	60
Grading Profile Report	61
Problems Report	
Compliance Report	
Generate the Exportable Data Report	64
Faculty Evaluation Compliance Report	64
Evaluation Reports - Resident View	
Overview	
Overall Report	
Other Reports	

Intro to Evaluation Reports

Evaluation reports can help you judge the quality of your program and the competency and compliance of your people.

Report on:

You can run evaluation-related reports on five entities:

- Residents
- Rotating Residents
- Faculty
- Other Personnel
- Rotations

Switch entities

You can move from one entity to another by clicking the tabs

Residents	Rotating Residents	Faculty	Other Personnel	Rotations
-----------	--------------------	---------	-----------------	-----------

Program- & individual-level views per entity

Each entity has a program-level view and an individual-level view

- If you click an individual, you drill down to the individual-level view
- If you click the **Program** button, you move back to the program-level view:



Changing reports

• From the program-level view, you can change the report you're seeing with this dropdown:

Performance -

• From the individual-level view, you can change the report you're seeing by clicking a different tab:

Overall Tags Comments Subcompetency Milestones Competency Problems Compliance Exportable Data

Access to Evaluation Reports

Level 6 - Can view evaluation results from all departments for all personnel

Level 5 - Can view all evaluation results for the program they have privileges in

Level 4 - Can view all results except anonymous evaluations in any department where privileged

Level 3 - Can see their own results, if permitted within Session on the Settings tab

Level 2 - Can view their own results, if permitted within Session on the Settings tab

Level 1 - Can view their own results, if permitted within Session on the Settings tab

Advisors - Can see the evaluation results of their Advisees, if:

- Advisor is indicated in resident's Personnel record
- Advisor is permitted to see results based on the setting in the Settings tab in Session

Navigate

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. You land:
 - At the program-level view
 - In the Residents tab
 - In the Performance report
- 3. You can navigate to:
 - Another view-level *Click a learner*
 - Another entity Click another tab
 - Another report
 Click the report dropdown

Program Selection

Jump to any program you have privileges in by clicking the arrow and clicking a program in the dropdown.

NCB General Surgery Prog

Person Search

Type a first or last name in the box to find their evaluation data.

Search name

Print

The 'Print' and 'View PDF' process varies depending on the type of report and the number of reports you are printing.

Print an Overall Program Report

Print any of the screens that display overall data about everyone in your program:

Q

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Open the report you want to print
- 3. Click View PDF
- Depending on browser, you'll get a message or PDF download in the bottom of your screen
 Allow popups if asked
- 5. The PDF opens in a new tab. Click the three dots in the top right of the browser
- 6. Click Print
- 7. Choose Printer or Destination
- 8. Click Print

Print an Individual Person's Report

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select a specific person
- 3. Click View PDF
- 4. Verify that the box in front of this person is checked
- 5. Check the boxes for the tabs (reports) you want to print
- 6. Click View PDF. The document will open in a new window
- 7. Hover at the bottom of the screen and click the Printer icon
- 8. Select your print settings

Print Reports for Multiple People

Note: The Exportable Data tab will not print using the standard Printer icon because of the large amount of data on this report. Click Excel to export the data to a spreadsheet format, which is then printable.

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select a person
- 3. Select a tab (report) and any filters
- 4. Click View PDF
- 5. elect people: Check the box for Select All or
- 6. Check the boxes in front of the selected individuals
- 7. Click Print
- 8. Check the boxes for the tabs (reports) you want to print
- 9. Click View PDF

Your reports will be generated and emailed to you. Open the email and print the report.

Configuring Assessment Settings

Assessment Settings

On one of the program-level reports, click the Gear icon to configure the Assessment Settings. These settings affect both the Evaluation Reports and the evaluation results in Milestone Reviews. These settings affect evaluation results on both milestone reviews and evaluation reports.

Access Configuration

Milestone Reviews (Portfolio > Milestones > Settings > Assessment Settings) **Evaluation Reports** (Evaluations > Reports > click the Gear icon)

Turn Normalization Off/On

Normalize and average evaluation responses - By default, this process will be turned 'On.' If you do not want the evaluation results from your custom questions to be normalized and averaged, uncheck this box.

Make "Has Not Achieved Level 1" Count as "Zero"

Some specialties allow this response on their milestones. By default, these responses are not counted in the learner's personal average, nor in the program's Peer Average.

You can count these responses as 'zero' and include them in the averages. Check the box to count these responses as 'zero' in the averages.

Allow Subjects to View Peer Averages

By default, this setting is 'Off.' If you want to allow evaluation subjects to view the peer averages for summary report and in milestone reviews, check this box. Checked, a peer column appears for residents and faculty.

Note: Whether or not you allow learners to see peer averages, the CCC can view peer averages, and the peer average column still appear on reports generated by an administrator

Asse	essment Settings ×
	Normalize and average evaluation responses This applies to responses from indirectly mapped questions that appear in: • Milestone reviews • New evaluation reports
	Factor "Has not achieved Level 1" as zero when averaging This applies to evaluation response averages and CCC milestone score peer averages that appear in: • Milestone reviews • New evaluation reports
	Allow subjects to view peer average This applies to peer averages that appear in: • Milestone reviews • New evaluation reports
Last up NI Pers	dated Save Close

Normalizing Evaluation Results

What's normalization?

- It's on by default
- It affects the results in both Portfolio Milestones and Evaluation Reports
- It feeds more evaluation results into milestone subcompetency averages

Why do we need it?

Most subcompetencies have a 1 to 5 standard grade scale.

Questions in your own words can have a variety of grade scales, such as 1-3, 1-5 and 1-9.

In order to include more scores in milestone subcompetency averages, we 'normalize' those results, which means we're converting those scores to the 1-5 scale.

What are its limits?

Questions in your own words that use a Boolean grade scale (Yes/No) can't be normalized.

Normalization formula

This formula normalizes grade scales that are not 1 - 5

m = minimum milestone value (0 or 1)

M = maximum milestone value (4 or 5)

P = rating scale position (selection chosen by evaluator)

n = number of choices on the grade scale

After normalization, scores are averaged

Normalized scores are combined with scores from EPAs, subcompetencies, and custom subcompetencies to give an average evaluation score from questions mapped to a specific subcompetency. Example

A resident received the following scores on her evaluations, and an average score of 3.38:

- 3.5 Actual PC1 subcompetency (1 5 scale)
- 3.0 EPA mapped to PC1 (1 5 scale)
- 3.5 Custom Subcompetency mapped to PC1 (1 5 scale)
- 6.0 General question mapped to PC1 (1 9 scale). The score of 6 is 'normalized,' using the formula above, to a score of 3.5.

Turn off normalization

If you don't want evaluation results from your questions to be normalized and averaged, follow these steps:

- 1. Go to Portfolio > Milestones
- 2. In the left panel, click **Settings**
- 3. Click Assessment Settings
- 4. Uncheck Normalize and average evaluation responses
- 5. Click Save

Filtering Evaluation Reports

You can change what you see by filtering your evaluation report:

- 1 Click T Filter -
- 2. Check or uncheck the boxes:
 - Filter by Evaluation Forms: Select one or more evaluation forms to view
 - Exclude Anonymous evaluations: Only show results that are not anonymous
 - Exclude On Hold evaluations: Only show results that are not on hold
 - Include Evaluations from Other Departments: Include results from other departments when their personnel evaluated this rotation using the forms selected
- 3. Click Apply
 - The Filters you select will persist until you select another program. If you close New Innovations and then reopen it, a popup message will notify you that your previous filters are still in place.
 - The Filter icon will be 'blue' if there are any changes to the default settings. To clear the filters and return to the default settings:
 - $\circ \quad \text{Click Filter} \\$
 - $\circ \quad \text{Click Clear Filters}$

Filter by Date

By default, the report will display results for the current Academic Year. Click the arrow to change the time frame to:



- Last 3, 6 or 18 months
- Academic Year Once you select an Academic Year, you also have the option to select an interval. Click Apply. When viewing reports from a Department not associated with a program, such as the GME Office, refresh the page after selecting to view by Academic Year or changing the Academic Year.
- Resident Training Year
- Custom Select a specific date range and click Apply.

The Dates you select will remain in place until you select another program or exit New Innovations.

Identify Evaluators

By default, reports display all of the data (average, peer average, etc.) an administrator is allowed to see. Anonymous details (evaluator name, rotation, dates, etc.) are hidden for those matches that are anonymous. Check the **Identify evaluator's** box to view these details.

Printing Completed Evaluations

You can print completed evaluations from View Evaluations and Session Manager. You can print pending evaluations from Session Manager.

Print from View Evaluations

- 1. Go to Evaluations > View Evaluations
- 2. Make sure you are on the **Completed** tab
- 3. Select the Evaluator
- 4. Select the Subject
- 5. Click List ALL Evaluations
- 6. Check Hide identifying information in the header of the anonymous evaluations to keep evaluator info off of your print
- 7. Check the box in front of the evaluation you want to print
- 8. Click View selected evaluations
- A new tab opens with your evaluation. If it doesn't, look for a popup blocker message
- 9. Right-click on the evaluation and select Print
- 10. Print using your printer or PDF printer

Completed Delinquent Declined On Hol	d Pending Signatures High/Low Sco	res Eval Status List Program Directo	or Comments
Personal Listing Filter by Year 2015/2016	15 🗐 6/30/2016 🗐 All <u>None Invert</u> Evaluators <u>All No</u>	ne Invert Subjects	
All O7/01/2015-07/31/2015 Faculty Evaluation of Resident O8/01/2015-08/31/2015 Faculty Evaluation of Resident	All Coates, Jeremy Isknivol, Yrogerg Pedersen, Niles	Nicole	5
1 Selected:	1 Selected: 1 Sele	ected:	
Attention! When viewing/printing evaluations, no more than 50 List New Evaluations Only List ALL Evaluations	items may be selected at one time.		
View selected qualuations Do not mark evaluat	ions as viewed		
Return selected evals to 'On Hold' Set	as the "Printed" date		
☐ Hide evaluation form instructions Hide identifying info	 rmation in the header of the anonymous evaluat	ions	
Residency Evaluations			
All None Invert			
Rotation/Subject Evaluator Name Name	Rotation	Session Name	Start Sessic Date Stop Date Date
Coates, Jeremy <u>Previously Viewed</u> Dack, Nicole	PED:COMM PEDS (Department of Pediatrics/P	EDS- General Pediatrics) Faculty Evaluation of Pediatrics)	Resident (PEDS- General 7/1/2015 7/31/2015 8/3/20
Isknivol, Yrogerg <u>Previously</u> Dack, Nicole	PED:COMM PEDS (Department of Pediatrics/P	EDS- General Pediatrics) Faculty Evaluation of Pediatrics)	Resident (PEDS- General 7/1/2015 7/31/2015 8/3/20
viewed			
View selected evaluations	🗆 Do not mark evalu	ations as viewed	
View selected evaluations Return selected evaluations	Do not mark evalu	ations as viewed	ate

Decidency Evolutions

Print from Session Manager

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Session Manager
- 2. Select the correct academic year
- 3. Click either the Evaluator, Subject or Rotation tab
- 4. Click the small arrow in front of a person
- 5. Click the **Completed** tab
- 6. Check the box in front of the correct evaluation
- 7. Click View

a new tab opens with your evaluation. If it doesn't, look for a popup blocker message

- 8. Right-click on the evaluation and select **Print**
- 9. Print using your printer or PDF printer

	Sessions	By E	valuator	By Subjec	rt By	Rotation	By Date					
De	partment peo	ple who	are evaluato	ors between 7/1,	/2015 and	6/30/2016 in any s	ession					
	Person			Mat	tch Status		Delinquent	Pending	Completed			
4	Coates, Jere	emy		Fac	ulty		6	0	1		View Block Sche	dule
	All	Comp	leted	Delinquent	Pend	ding						
	Q View		Hide evalua	tor info Actions	s	•						
			Subje	ect S	Status	Rotation	Sess	ion	Start	End	Available	Due
		Ø	O Dack	, Nicole	PRG 2	PED:NEO:NICU		Faculty Evaluation of Resident	1/1/2016	1/31/2016	1/24/2016	2/3/20
		Ø	O Dack	Nicole I	PRG 2	PED:PICU		Faculty Evaluation of Resident	12/1/2015	12/31/2015	12/24/2015	1/3/20
		Ø	O Dack	, Nicole I	PRG 2	PED:ADOL		Faculty Evaluation of Resident	11/1/2015	11/30/2015	11/23/2015	12/3/2
		0	O Dack	, Nicole	PRG 2	PED:INPT:WARD		Faculty Evaluation of Resident	10/1/2015	10/31/2015	10/24/2015	11/3/2

GME • - Reporting on Evaluations

These reports display evaluation information collected on your residents and fellows, including milestone results. The reports use the end date of the match to determine if the results are included. If the end date of the match falls within the date range of the report, it will be included.

Report on GME-Level Evaluation Data

Get a global view of the evaluation information for the programs linked to a principal sponsor.

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. If you don't already see a list of programs, click near the top left to see GME-level reports
- 3. Select a principal sponsor or **Others** (if you want to view all programs not linked to a principal sponsor)
 - You'll see evaluation information for the programs linked to that principal sponsor
 - For each program, you'll see:
 Resident Count Total number of residents in the program
 Unmatched Residents Total number of residents who have not been included as a Subject in an Evaluation match
 Distributed Total number of evaluations distributed within the program
 Completed/Overall Compliance Total 'number' of evaluations completed and the 'percentage' of evaluations completed of those distributed within the program (All

Evaluators)

Faculty Compliance - Percentage of completed evaluations where the evaluator had a Work Role of Faculty (Faculty only) and the subject had a Work Role of Resident. (Includes on-demand evaluations)

On Time - Number of evaluations completed by the Due Date (All Evaluators) Late - Number of evaluations completed past the Due Date (All Evaluators) Declined - Number of evaluations returned (declined) by the evaluator (All Evaluators) Incomplete - Total number and percentage of evaluations that have not been submitted (All Evaluators)

Overdue - Total number of incomplete evaluations that are past the due date. For example, if the Due Date for an evaluation was yesterday or earlier and the End Date of the match falls within the date range of the report and the evaluation has not been completed, it will be included in this count. (All Evaluators)

- 4. You can:
 - Use the date ranges on the page or create a custom date range
 - Click on a program to view the data for that program. See more about program reports below
 - Click **View PDF** to print
 - Click a program to view its program-level evaluation reports

General Hospital +										
Evaluations of Residents					Current Acade	mic Year			h View	PDF
Program	Resident Count	Unmatched Residents	Distributed	Completed / Overall Compliance	Faculty Compliance	On Time	Late	Declined	Incomplete	Overdu
AD Internal Medicine	2	0	11	3 (27.27%)	27.27%	0	3	0	8 (72.73%)	8
AKW Internal Medicine	1	1	0	0 (0%)	0%	0	0	0	0 (0%)	0
CF Family Medicine	5	0	35	0 (0%)	0%	0	0	0	35 (100%)	30
DD IM	1	1	0	0 (0%)	0%	0	0	0	0 (0%)	0
JG8 Internal Medicine	9	5	56	17 (30.36%)	30.36%	2	15	0	39 (69.64%)	33
JMS Internal Medicine	1	0	1	0 (0%)	0%	0	0	0	1 (100%)	1

Reporting on Resident & Fellow Evaluations

You can see a number of evaluation-related reports at the program or individual learner level:

For more information about evaluation reports set up go to Help>Tutorial Videos>Evaluations [8.30] Evaluations- Reports-Residents

Program-level view

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. If you have access to more than one program, select a program from the dropdown list You'll land on the **Residents** tab and see the **Performance** Report
- 3. Click the report type dropdown

Performance -

- 4. Pick a program-level report (more on each below):
 - Performance
 - Competency
 - Compliance
 - Subcompetency
- 5. With any of these reports, you can:
 - Uncheck Group by Year to view all residents in alphabetical order
 - Click Filter to edit the parameters of the report
 - Click on a learner to view the data for that person
 - Click View PDF to print

Performance Report

This report provides an overview of performance data collected, grouped by year, originating from the selected department.

This report displays:

Name - The residents' names and pictures are shown

Evaluated - The number of completed evaluations about the resident is shown, and in parentheses the number of evaluations distributed with the resident as the subject that have not been completed **Low Scores** - The number of low scores that the resident has received on questions marked to give Low Scores

GME	JGB Internal Medicine -		Search name	٩
Reside	nts Rotating Residents Faculty Other Personnel Rotations	¥ Filtor -	■ 07/01/2014 - 06/30/2015 -	View PDF
Perform	nance •		😰 Group by	year
	Name	Evaluate	id Low So	ores
	2nd Year in Residency .			
A	Brooks, Maggie	55 (37 incom	piete)	
Ą.	Lord, Norman	9 (6 incomp	iete) 4 low s	cores
2	Vignos, Cynthia	9 (6 incomp	iete)	

Competency Report

You can prepare to use this report type by building evaluations with ACGME milestone Core Competency tags (not subcompetency tags). This report displays results from questions that meet three criteria:

- Question type: General Question (these are standard questions in your own words)
- Question grade scale: "rating"
- Tagged with: Core Competency tags

This report displays:

Name - The residents' names and pictures are shown, grouped by Year in Residency. Uncheck the box for Group by Year to view all residents in alphabetical order

Core Competencies- Each resident's level of competency is shown as a percentage for each Core Competency (Patient Care, Medical Knowledge, etc.) (Note: OPOMM stands for Osteopathic Principles and Practices and Manipulative Medicine)

• Calculations - All results are converted to percentages, then averaged

Example - on two Patient Care questions, a resident receives a 3 on a scale of 1 - 5 and a 7 on a scale of 1 - 9. The 3 is converted to 60% and the 7 is converted to 77.78%. These are then averaged ((60 + 77.78)/2) for a score of 68.89% in Patient Care.

Overall- This score is an average of all competency scores the resident received

- Calculations Responses to all questions are converted to a percentage, and then averaged. (It is NOT an average of the averages.)
- Example A resident receives a total of 50 responses. These responses are each converted to a percentage, added together and divided by 50 to get the Overall average.

OME	JGB Internal Medicine -							Search name	٩	
Reside	nts Rotating Residents Facult	Other Personnel	Rotations		Filter -	■ 07/01/2	2014 - 06/30	/2015 -	View PDF	
Compet	tency •							Group by	year	
	Name	PC	MK	PBLI	ICS	PRO	SBP	OPOMM	Overall	
	2nd Year in Residency -									
A	Brooks, Maggie	84.29%	NA	NA	87.14%	NA	N/A	NA	85.71%	
iņ.	Lord, Norman	51.11%	NA	NA	51.11%	NA	NA	NA	51.11%	
2	Vignos, Cynthia	60.00%	NA	NA	55.56%	NA	NA	NA	57.78%	
	3rd Year in Residency 🔺									
2	Grimes, John	100.00%	NA	NA	100.00%	NA	NA	N/A	100.00%	
2	Julka, Vijay	NA	NA	NA	N/A	NA	N/A	N/A	N/A	
	Schell, Grant	NA	NA	NA	N/A	NA	NA	NA	NA	

Compliance Report

This report displays information about the compliance rate of the resident for completing assigned evaluations.

Evaluations are included if:

- The End Date of the match falls within the date range of the report
- The evaluation's Due Date is in the past

This report displays:

Name - The residents' names and pictures are shown, grouped by 'Year in Residency.' Uncheck the box for 'Group by Year' to view all residents in alphabetical order.

Assigned - The total number of evaluations assigned to the resident that have a Due Date during the report period

Compliance - The number of completed evaluations divided by the number of assigned evaluations. The percentage of completed evaluations is shown in parenthesis

Calculations - The number of evaluations that were completed divided by the total number of assigned evaluations

• Example - A resident has 50 evaluations assigned to her with Due Dates in the past. She completed 36 on time and 4 of them late (past the Due Date). Forty completed evaluations divided by 50 assigned equals 80%. Her Compliance column would display 40/50 (80%).

Completed on Time – The number and percentage of evaluations that were completed on time (by 11:59 pm on the Due Date)

- Calculations The number of evaluations that were declined or completed on time divided by the total number of assigned evaluations
- Example A resident has 50 evaluations assigned to her with Due Dates in the past. She completed 36 on time and 4 of them late (past the Due Date). Her 'Completed on Time' column would display 36 (72%).

Completed Late – The number and percentage of evaluations completed late (after 11:59 PM on the Due Date)

- Calculations The number of evaluations that were completed late divided by the total number of assigned evaluations
- Example A resident has 50 evaluations assigned to her with Due Dates in the past. She completed 36 on time and 4 of them late (past the Due Date). Four evaluations completed late divided by 50 assigned equals 8%. Her 'Completed Late' column would display 4 (8%).

Declined - The number and percentage of evaluations returned (declined) by the evaluator

- Calculations The number of evaluations that were returned divided by the total number of assigned evaluations
- Example A resident has 30 evaluations assigned to her with Due Dates in the past. She returned (declined) 5 of them. Five divided by 30 equals 16.67%. Her 'Declined' column would display 5 (16.67%).

Delinquent – The number of evaluations assigned to the resident that have not been completed and are past the Due Date.

leside	Rotating Residents Faculty	Other Personnel	Rotations	Y Filter - ■ 07/01/2014 -	06/30/2015 *		· Sten Put
Compli	iance •					😰 Group	by year
	Name	Assigned	Compliance	Completed on Time	Completed Late	Declined	Delinquent
	2nd Year in Residency +						
A	Brooks, Maggie	28	15/28 (53.57%)	1 (3.57%)	14 (50.00%)	0 (0.00%)	13
ą.	Lord, Norman	28	11/28 (39.29%)	1 (3.57%)	10 (35.71%)	0 (0.00%)	17
2	Vignos, Cynthia	28	10/28 (35.71%)	1 (3.57%)	9 (32.14%)	0 (0.00%)	18

Subcompetency Report

The program-level Subcompetency Report displays the results of evaluations completed about the residents where the form contained any of the following:

- Actual ACGME subcompetencies inserted on the form, either manually or rotation-based
- Responses mapped or tagged to subcompetencies, such as EPAs, custom subcompetencies and general questions (in your own words)

This report displays:

Name - The residents' names and pictures are shown, grouped by 'Year in Residency.' Uncheck the box for 'Group by Year' to view all residents in alphabetical order.

Competencies – Each Core Competency has its own column. Within each column the subcompetencies are displayed with the average score that the resident received on that subcompetency from evaluation feedback

- Calculations Normalization is on by default.
- For specialties that have a 'Has not achieved Level 1' or a similar option in their subcompetencies, these responses can be counted as 'zero' and can be included in the resident's average and into the Peer Average

OME	JGB Inter	nal Medicine -				Search na	me q
Reside	nts Rotati	ng Residents Faculty	Other Personnel I	Rotations	Y Filter - 🔳 02	7/01/2014 - 06/30/2015 -	View PDF
Subcor	npetency •					⊠ Gr	oup by year
	Name	PC	МК	PBLI	ICS	PRO	SBP
	2nd Year i	in Residency -					
A	Brooks, Maggie	PC1 PC2 PC3 PC4 328 404 334 330 PC5 338	MK 1 MK 2 3.99 2.94	POLI 1 POLI 2 POLI 3 POLI 4 3.17 2.75 3.00 2.60	1051 1052 1053 1480 X X	PRO 1 PRO 2 PRO 3 PRO 4 3.06 2.50 X X	500-1 500-2 500-3 500-4 2.00 2.03 2.00 X
Ψ.	Lord, Norman	PC1 PC2 PC3 PC4 224 246 250 X PC5 X	MK 1 MK 2 2.45 1.50	PELI 1 PELI 2 PELI 3 PELI 4 1.83 2.35 2.00 2.00	1051 1052 1053 242 X X	PBD 1 PBD 2 PBD 3 PBD 4 2:13 2:50 2 2	SRP1 SBP2 58P3 58P4 208 2.25 X X
2	Vignos, Cynthia	PC1 PC2 PC3 PC4 249 248 349 247 PC5 2	MIC 1 MIC 2 2.86 2.70	PBL11 PBL12 PBL13 PBL14 2.60 2.60 1 3.00	1CS1 1CS2 1CS3 2.57 X X	PBO 1 PBO 2 PBO 3 PBO 4 2.75 2.00 x x	50P 1 50P 2 50P 3 50P 4 2.33 2.59 X I

Osteopathic Milestones

If a program has Osteopathic Recognition (OR), a second tab will be available on the program-level Subcompetency report. Click the Osteopathic Recognition tab to view the results of evaluations that contained any of the following:

- Actual OR subcompetencies inserted on the form, either manually or rotation-based
- Responses mapped to OR subcompetencies, such as EPAs, custom subcompetencies and general questions (in your own words)

Resident	s Rotating Reside	nts Faculty	Other Personnel Rot	ations T Filt	er 🔹 🗯 Current Aca	demic Year 👻
Subcomp	etency 🕶					
Internal	Medicin Osteop	athic Recognit	ion			
	Name	PL	МК	PBLI	ICS	PRO
	1st Year in Reside	ency 🔺				
	Durbin,	PC 1 PC 2	MK 1	PBLI 1	ICS 1	PRO 1
	Nancy	2.50 3.00	2.50	2.00	2.50	2.50
0	Laskovski,	PC 1 PC 2	MK 1	PBLI 1	ICS 1	PRO 1
0						

• See the details above for more information on the Subcompetency report

Other versions of Milestones

If your program has multiple versions of Milestones, and evaluation results are tied to subcompetencies or milestones from both versions within the span of the reporting dates (e.g. 7/1/2017 - 6/30/2019), then you'll see tabs for the current version and the old version:

Overall Tags Comments	Subcompetency	Milest	tones	Competen	су
Neurological Surgery Neuro	logical Surgery (v.1)				
Training Year		P	с		
2nd Year in Residency	PC 1	PC 2	PC 3	PC 4	
	2.25	2.00	2.00	2.00	
	PC 5	PC 6	PC 7	PC 8	
	2.00	2.25	2.00	2.25	

Individual-level view

There are nine Evaluation Reports that provide detailed evaluation information about a specific resident. Click on a resident's name in any one of the program-level reports to see more details.

The resident's name and photo will appear at the top left of the report, along with the following information:

- Total number of times this resident has been evaluated for the date range of the report
- Total number of evaluations completed by this resident during the date range of the report
- Hover over Rotation Data to view the list of rotations the resident served on during the time span of the report.

By default, results are displayed for the current academic year. The End Date of the evaluation match must fall within the report's date range to be included.



Brooks, Maggie -Evaluated 55 times Has completed 15 evaluations Rotation Data...

Overall Report

The Overall Report shows the results from every question on every evaluation form that was used to evaluate the resident/fellow. The End Date of the match must fall within the date range of the report to be included. Comments are displayed by default.

Generate the Overall Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select a Resident
- 3. Click the Overall tab

The first column on the Overall Report includes:

- Form Name of the evaluation form
- Question Shows the actual question text
- Grade Scale used
- Comments Displays any comments made by the evaluator for this question

The remainder of the columns on this page display depending on the grade scales used. We'll explore the results of each type of grade scale below. Check the box for 'Scoring Details' to view a graphic display of the results.

Results from a Rating Scale - Select from a Range of Scores (Low to High)

Evaluators choose an answer from a rating scale that ranges from negative to positive connotations. For each question, the results are shown in the following columns:

- Average Displays the average score the resident received on the question
- Peer Average Shows the average score of the resident's Peer Group within their program. Click
 on the score to view the people who compose the Peer Group. The Peer Group consists of those
 residents who have the same 'Year in Training' for the date range of the report. The Peer Average
 will still appear on the report even if the settings do not allow subjects to view the Peer Average. In
 the General Features section of this document, read 'Assessment Settings' for more details.
- Minimum Displays the lowest score given to the resident
- Maximum Shows the highest score given to the resident
- Standard Deviation Displays the variation or dispersion of the results from the average score

On the example shown below, faculty chose from a 1 - 5 scale (Poor to Excellent) to rate the resident on this question. The resident received:

Average' score for 7% of the scores received Above Average' scores for 64% of the scores received Excellent' scores for 29% of the scores received



Results from a Multiple Choice Grade Scale - Select Best Answer

When evaluators are given the choice to select just one item from a list, the option that received the most 'votes' will be shown under the 'Most Popular Response' column. If there is a tie, click Show all top choices to see the winning selections. In this example, the resident's best skill is a tie between 'Problem-Solving' and 'Medical Knowledge.'

select the resident's best skill. Select only o	ne.							
ade Scale								
Professionalism - Leadership	Medical Knowled Show all top choi	ige ices						42.06%
	Professionalism	0 01	() I					
	Clinical Performance	0 05	6					
	Communication	(1)=	14%					
	Problem-Solving	3 ===			43%			
	Research	0 05	•					
	Medical Knowledge	3 🚃			43%			
	Leadership	0 05	6					
	7 responses	0	20	40		60	80	100

Results from a Multiple Choice Grade Scale – Select All That Apply

When evaluators are given the option to select 'All that apply' from a multiple-choice list, the option that received the most 'votes' will be shown in the 'Most Popular Response' column. In the example below, four faculty members completed this question by selecting multiple good qualities of the resident. They chose 'Friendly' and 'Inclusive' 100% of the time, while 'Sensitive' and 'Thorough' were chosen by 75% of the faculty members (3 out of 4). When there is a tie, click Show all top choices to see the selections that tied for first place.

	Rotation Data	-					¥ Filter -	Current Academic Year	. New PDF
erali Tag	6 Comments	Subcompetency	Milestones	Competency	Problems	Compliance	Exportable Data		
							Comment	Scoring Details	ldentify evaluators
m: Faculty E	valuation of Res	ident (IM)							
ect the resid	ent's best qualiti	es. Select all that ap	ipły.						
e Scale				Most Popular resp	100				
ne - Sensitiv	e			Show all top of	hoices				100.00%
				Friendly 4					100%
				Inclusive 4		-			100%
				Sensitive 3				75%	
				Thorough 3				75%	
				Polite 1		25%			
			4 evalu	ations 0		20	40 60	80	100

Results from a Yes/No Grade Scale - Select Yes/No, True/False, Pass/Not Pass

Evaluators are asked to select one of two choices. On the Milestone question shown below, the resident received:

- Eleven 'Yes' responses and one 'No' response out of twelve total responses
- Any 'Yes' response has a value of '1' and 'No' responses have a value of '0'
- The resident's average (11/12) is 0.92 (92%), while the Peer Average is 0.57 (57%)

de Scale		werage	Peer Average	Metrican	Macmurs	Bandard Deviation
iNo	1st Yea 12 Respon	0.92 rin Residency ses: 11 Yes	0.57	Y.		
	0%	20%	40%	60%	80%	100%

Results from a Number Grade Scale – Enter a Numeric Value

When evaluators are asked to submit a number as a response, the system computes the average of all responses given. In this example, the faculty members were asked how many days they spent with the resident during the rotation. The average number of days was 26.71 days.

with the Charles				
imper Scale	26.71	26.3		
	(2nd Year in Residency)			

Results from a Text Grade Scale – Enter a Written Response

With this type of grade scale, evaluators are asked to give a written response to a question. In the screenshot below, faculty members were asked what improvements the resident could make. The report shows that it was a 'Text Scale' and lists the responses given by the evaluators. No numeric values are shown for Average, Peer Average, Minimum, etc.

Results from Specialized Questions

Results from EPA (Entrustable Professional Activity) Questions

On the EPA example below, the Entrustment Scale is displayed showing 14 total responses received, the percentage received for each level and the actual number of times that level was selected.



Results from Milestone Questions

Milestone questions will display the total number of responses received for the question and the number and percentage of 'Yes' responses received.



Results from Subcompetency Questions

The results from Subcompetency questions will display the total number of responses received, the percentage received for each level and the number of responses for each level.

rvel 1 - Level 5	1	2.89 st Year in Re	esidency		2.59		2	3.5	5	0.35
	100 80 60					71%				
	40 - 20 -	0%	0%	7%	14%		7%	0%	0%	0%
	14 responses	0 Level 1	٥	1 Level 2	2	10 Level 3	1	0 Level 4	0	0 Level 5

Results from Custom Subcompetency Questions

The results from Custom Subcompetency questions will display the total number of responses received, the percentage received for each level and the number of responses for each level.

evel 1 - Level 5	1:	2.93 st Year in Re	sidency		2.55		2	3.5	5	0.39
	100 -					64%				
	40 - 20 -	0%	0%	7%	14%		14%	0%	0%	0%
	14 responses	0	0	1	2	9	2	0	0	0
		Level 1		Level 2		Level 3		Level 4		Level 5

Tags Reports

The Tags report displays the results from Custom Tags placed on General questions (questions in your own words). The data can be grouped under two formats:

Tag by Grade Scale

Generate the 'Tag by Grade Scale' Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select a resident
- 3. Click the Tags tab
- 4. Select Tag by Grade Scale
- 5. Check the box for 'Scoring Details' to view a graphical representation of the results

	Evaluated 10 times				
	Has completed 0 evaluations				
	Rotation Data		¥ Filter -	Current Academic Year	. New PDF
Overall Tags	Comments Subcompetency Milestones	Competency Problems Compliance	Exportable Data		
Tag by Grade Sca	e Tag by Question				
			Commen	ts 📄 Scoring Details	ldentity evaluators
Tag: Professional I	Sehavior				
Poor - Excellent					
		Average		a Morean Maurair	 Standard Deviation
		4.89 2nd Year in Reside	4.27 ncy	4 5	0.33
David Brad Resident at Teresa Spil Very honest	shaw 1072016 2 42 46 PM is very sensitive and caring with a Muslim family. se 1072016 2 42 06 PM				
/V1 Listens to all opin	ions - Attends team meetings on a reg				
		Mod Popular relacione			
Teress Stri	40700HS 3-22-05 FW	Attends learn meeting Show all top choices	s on a regular basis		30%
Not afted to	be an advocate for the patient!				
fag: Overall					
YesiNo					
		Average			 Bandard Deviation
		2nd Year in Reside	0.93 ncy	NA NA	NA
Professionalism -	Leadership				
		Medical Knowledge Show all top choices			42.86%
Yery good a	so 1/05/2014 4:14:55 PM 4 finding solutions to equipment problems.				
Tag: Patient Caring	I.				
Poor - Excellent					
		4.69 2nd Year in Reside	4.27 ncy	4 5	0.33
David Brad Very thorou	shaw 1/07/2016 2 40 46 PM gh process.				

Tag by Question

Generate the 'Tag by Question' report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select a resident
- 3. Click the Tags tab
- 4. Select Tag by Question
- 5. Check the box for 'Scoring Details' to view a graphical representation of the results

Brooks, Maggle *					
Evaluated 10 times					
Rotation Data		7727023102	12/2 14 73		A Mere DOE
		¥ Filter -	Current Acade	mic Year +	. New PUP
Overall Tags Comments Subcompetency Milestones (Competency Problems Compliance	Exportable Data			
Tag by Grade Scale Tag by Question					
		Comm	nents 🗌 Scoring	Details 🗌	identify evaluators
Tag: Professional Behavior					
Works well with patients and families of different socio-economic ba	ckgrounds, religions, sexual preferences a	nd cultures.			
Prote Scale	Average	Perer Average	Menthauth	Maximum	Diandard Deviate
Poor - Excelent	5	4.2	0	0	0.33
David Bradshaw 577/0015 2:40:46 PM Resident was very sensitive and caring with a Muslim family.					
Select the attributes of this resident when working within an interpro	fessional team.				
Listens to all opinions - Attends team meetings on a reg	Attends team meetings on a Show all top choices	regular basis			100%
Not afraid to be an advocate for the patient!					
Resident is a good role model for professional behavior.					
lade Scile					
Poor - Excellent	4.67	4.2	4	5	0.33
Teresa Spino 1/27/2016 2-42-06 PM Very honesti					
Tag: Overall					
Select the resident's best skill. Select only one.					
Professionalism - Leadership	Medical Knowledge				42.86%
Teresa Spino 1/26/2016 # ra 55 PM Very good at finding solutions to equipment problems.	Show all top choices				
is the resident progressing as expected r					
Yes/No	1	0.8	NIA	NA	NA
	2nd Year in Residency	0.0	ner.		. Here
Fag: Patient Caring					
Takes vital signs of patient					
Poor - Excellent	5	4.4	5	5	0.33
David Bradshaw 127/2016 2:40:46 Ptr Very thorough process.					
Fag: Clinical Practice					
Takes vital signs of patient					

Comments Reports

There are four reports that can be generated to show evaluators' comments about your residents. These reports allow the comments to be grouped according to Evaluator, Rotation, Tag or Evaluation Form.

Comments by Evaluator

The comments are grouped under each Evaluator showing first the comments submitted on specific questions, and then the Overall comments. Evaluations marked as 'Anonymous' will display the comments, but not the Evaluator's name or picture. Check the box for 'Identify Evaluators' to view the identifying information.

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select a resident
- 3. Click the Comments tab
- 4. By default, you'll be on the 'Comments by Evaluator' report

ß		Evaluated 55 Has complete Rotation Data	times d 15 eva	luations							¥ Fi	iter =	■ 07/0	1/2014 - 06	30/2015 -		view PDF
Overall	Tags	Comments	Subs	ompetency	Mileslone	s Con	petency	Problems	Compliant	e Export	able Data						
Commen	its by Eval	luator •											2	Show Que	stion 🗊	Identify	evaluators
	nonymou	rs.															
Overall o	omments																
orenan c																	
	EXCellent o	esidenta															
1	lenson, W	layne															
Question	n commer	nts:															
0	Conduct	a 'Well Baby' i	risit.														
	12/10/201	4 8:54:25 AM .	AGB: Am	outatory													
	Excellent v	with patient and	a family.														
(Conduct	a Well Baby's	risit.														
	2/19/2015	8.51.09 AM A	SR VA														
4	Conducts a	a very thoroug	n Well Ba	iby visit. Exc	ellent with ch	ild and mo	other.										
	Clinical kr	nowledge (MP	(1)														
		4 8.55.36 AM	IGB Car	dology													
1	Excellent k	inowledge of d	iseases	and sympton	15.												
Overall o	omments																
	12/10/201	4 8 51 25 AM.	/08: An	tulatory													
1	Excellent f	irst year reside	int!														
	iradshaw,	David															
Question	commer	nts:															
	Annonia	tely manager	. cituatio	as maxida	a umant or	mement	e.2.02										
	13/10/201	1 0 50 51 AM	ICR EM														
1	Norks wel	I in stressful E	R situatio	ńs.													
	support p	ersonnel). (Pl	ROF1)	a interactio	ns with path	ints, care	givers ar	a menibers	or the interpo	ressional (eam (e.g. p	eers, con	suitants, n	ursing, and	anary profe	ssionals	and
	2/19/2015 Excellent #	1:04:48 PM JI esidenti	18: Amo	ulatory													
Overall c	omments																

Comments by Rotation

From the dropdown list, select Comments by Rotation. On this report the comments are grouped under the Rotations on evaluation completed for the time period of the report. The comments that were submitted on questions will be displayed first, followed by the Overall comments.

Evaluations marked as 'Anonymous' will display the comments, but any identifying information (evaluator or rotation) will not be shown. Check the box for 'Identify evaluators' to show the evaluator information. If you choose not to show the identifying information, you lose the ability to group the comments by rotation.

l		Brooks, P	Maggle *							
		Rotation Data	t 0 evaluations					¥ Filter -	■ 07/01/2015 - 06/30/2016 =	New PDF
Överall	Tags	Comments	Subcompetency	Miestones	Competency	Problems	Compliance	Exportable Data		
Comm	ent By Rota	tion -							Show Question	identify evaluators
Rotatio	n: JGB: Ar	mbulatory								
2	Benson, V	izyne								
Questi	on comme	nts:								
	Select the 1/26/2016 Excellent What opp 1/26/2016 Do more r	e resident's bes e 11:33 PM with patients and ortunities for in e 11:33 PM esearch	it qualities. Select a 5 their families! mprovement would	i that apply. You recommen	d for this reside	HET?				
Rotatio	n: JGB: Ca	rdiology								
8	Benson, V	izyne								
Questi	on comme	vts:								
	What opp	ortunities for in <12.38 PM	mprovement would	you recommen	d for this reside	ent?				
Overall	comment	cating with nurse	25							
	1/26/2016 Excellent	<12:38 PM residenti								
Rotatio	n: JGB: Ce	onsults								
3	Benson, V	layne								
Questa	on comme	nts:								
	What opp	ortunities for in 4.23.26 PM	mprovement would	jou recommen	d for this reside	ent?				
Berntin	None									
121	Bradshaw	, David								
Questi	on comme	nts:								
	What opp	ortunities for in 424030 PM	mprovement would	jou recommen	d for this reside	HRT?				

Comments by Tag

From the dropdown list, select Comments by Tag. Comments are grouped and displayed by Custom Tags only.



Comments by Form

Select Comments by Form from the dropdown list. In this report, the comments are grouped by the Evaluation Form used to evaluate the resident. The name of the form is shown in the grey heading bars. The comments that were submitted on specific questions will be displayed first and then the Overall comments. Evaluations marked as 'Anonymous' will display the comments, but will not show the Evaluator's name and picture. Check the box for 'Identify evaluators' to view evaluator information.

	on kepi	arting									1º ée	dback?
-	JGB In	iernal Medicir	- 00							Search name		٩
6		Brooks, Evaluated 55 Has complete	Maggie •									
1		Rotation Data						•	Filter •	B 07/01/2014 - 06/30/2015		View PDF
Overall	Tags	Comments	Subcompetency	Milestones	Competency	Problema	Compliance	Exportable Data				
Commer	nt By Form									8 Show Question	II ster	ofy evaluators
om: Fa	oculty Ex	duation of Re	sident									
R •	lenson, X	layne										
- 1	conduct	a wee Baby's	15/5.									
- 1	Conducts	a very thorough	Well Baby visit. Exc	elient with child.	and mother.							
-												
- 1	cenevet	a well baby a	ISR.									
- 1	Excellent	with patient and	I family.									
	Citerio I a	contesting (MP)										
	12/10/201		Cardologia									
	Excellent	nowledge of d	seases and sympton	16								
verall o	omment											
	12/10/201	4 8 54 25 AM	OE Anturatory									
1	Excellent	irst year reside	nti i									
	Iradshaw	David										
vestion	n comme	its:										
	Appropri	nely manages	situations requirin	purgent or em	ergent care							
	12/10/201	1 8 58 51 AM J	GB. EM									
1	Works we	i in stressful EF	R situations.									
1	Has profe support p	ssional and n ersonnel). (Pf	espectful interaction ROF1)	ns with patient	s, caregivers ar	d members o	the interprofe	ssional team (e.g.	peers, cont	sultants, nursing, anoillary p	rofession	als and
	2/19/2011	1.04.48 /64.30	B Anounitory									
	excellent	escerd										
-verani c												
- 1	12/10/201 Outstandi	r 8.58.54 AM J Ig residenti	GB: EM									
9. •	ipino, Ter	*53										
	262015	54 44 PM JG	t Pedatica									
	Excellent	esidenti										
'orm: 52	nanymo											
om: SP												
A												
A Dverall c	comment	4										

Subcompetency Report

The Subcompetency Report displays the results of evaluations completed about the residents where the forms contained the following:

- Actual ACGME subcompetencies inserted on the form, either manually or rotation-based
- Responses from questions tagged or mapped to subcompetencies, such as EPAs, custom subcompetencies and custom questions (in your own words)

Generate the Subcompetency Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select a Resident
- 3. Click the Subcompetency tab

This report displays the following information:

- Training Year The resident's scores are shown, grouped by 'Year in Residency'
- Competencies Each Core Competency (Patient Care, Medical Knowledge, etc.) has its own
 Calculations
- Calculations
- For those subspecialties that have a 'Has not achieved Level 1' option in their subcompetencies, these responses can be counted as 'zero' and can be included in the resident's average and into the Peer Average.

If your program has Osteopathic Recognition (OR), there will be an additional tab on the Subcompetency report. Click the Osteopathic Recognition tab to view the evaluation results from forms that contained:

- Actual OR subcompetencies inserted on the form, either manually or rotation-based
- Responses from questions tagged or mapped to OR subcompetencies, such as EPAs, custom subcompetencies and custom questions

F F	Sutterfi Evaluated 1 tin Has completed Rotation Data.	eld, mes d 0 evalu	Sally •					▼ Filte
Overall Tags	Comments	Subco	ompetency	Milestones	Competency	Problems	Compliance	Exportabl
Internal Medicine	Osteopath	nic Reco	gnition					
Training Year		P	8	МИ		PBLI		ICS
1st Year in Residen	су	PC 1	PC 2	МК	1	PBLI 1		ICS 1
		2.00	2.50	2.50		2.50		2.50
	L			, h.				

Milestones Report

The Milestones Report displays the results of milestone questions. These may be from daily Shift Cards or from any milestone narratives placed directly on your regular evaluations.

Generate the Milestones Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select a resident
- 3. Click the Milestones tab

This report displays the following columns:

- Training Year The resident's scores are shown, grouped by 'Year in Residency'
- Competencies Each Core Competency (Patient Care, Medical Knowledge, etc.) has its own column. The subcompetencies (PC1, PC2, etc.) are displayed under each column. The average scores from milestone questions are displayed under the proper level (Level 1, Level 2, etc.) within the subcompetencies. If a Level has an 'X' for a score, no data was collected for that milestone.
- Calculations Milestone questions have a 'Yes' or 'No' grade scale. The score shown is the
 percentage of 'Yes' selections the resident received (Number of 'Yes' scores/Total number of
 scores).
- Example On a milestone question, three evaluators said 'Yes, the resident is competent on this milestone.' One evaluator gave a score of 'No.' Three of four (3/4) evaluators said 'Yes,' giving the resident a score of 75% on that one milestone.

	Irooks, valuated 55 til as completed otation Data	Mag nes 15 ev	ggi	e '																	Ŧ	Filte			07/01	1/201	4 - 0	\$30/2	015 -		b 14	ew P	DF
Overall Tags	Comments	Sub	comp	oten	cy	Mil	esto	nes		Somp	eten	cy	Prob	lens		lorng	diane	e ;	Expo	rtabi	e Data												
fraining Year				PC						мк					PE	LI					ICS					PRO					SBI		
1st Year in Residency		4	3	-	*	*			ж	31	4			4	2 -1					3		4		. 5	3	3	4	. 9	11	2	- 3	4.	8
			1	PC 1				S.		MK 1					-	u 1					101					1100					-	•	
		×	80	**	х	Α.		X.	100		7	1		•	00		6		×	75	100	×	x	1	76	998	7	×		4	1	×	Χ.
			1	PC 2						-	_					11					1011					FH0 1					-	•	
		1	67	50					47	100				1		11	1			67	100	1		1	76	100			1		600	1.	1
				NC 3											-					1	K(1)					1103					100		
		1		104	14	-								10			11		1.1	1.644	100		÷.,	1		1	1.0	1				1.	1.1
			50	100										. 16.	10 1		e li e							1.4	22	100					1.	ll a	1.4
				RC 5																													
			-																														

Competency Report

The Competency Report displays data collected about the resident from General questions (Standard questions in your own words) that have been tagged to Core Competencies. Only 'Rating' grade scales are displayed. No subcompetencies or milestones are included. If evaluation forms contained standard questions that were mapped to subcompetencies but not to core competencies, they will not show up on the competency report.

The results are:

- Grouped by Core Competency
- Presented in normalized percentages for all grade scales
- Grouped by the resident's 'Year in Residency'
- Compared with the Peer Average

Generate the Competency Report:

- Go to Evaluations > Reports
- Click a resident's name
- Click the Competency tab

This report displays the following columns:

- Training Year The resident's scores are shown, grouped by 'Year in Residency.' Also shows the Peer Average
- Core Competencies The resident's level of competency is shown as a percentage for each Core Competency (Patient Care, Medical Knowledge, etc.) (Note: OPOMM stands for Osteopathic Principles and Practices and Manipulative Medicine.)
- Calculations All results are converted to percentages and then averaged.
- Example On two Patient Care questions, a resident received a 3 on a scale of 1 5 and a 7 on a scale of 1 9. The 3 is converted to 60% and the 7 is converted to 77.78%. These are then averaged ((60 + 77.78)/2) for a score of 68.89% in Patient Care.
- Overall This score is an average of all scores the resident received
- Calculations Responses to all questions are converted to a percentage, then averaged. (It is NOT an average of the averages.)
- Example A resident receives a total of 50 responses. These responses are each converted to a percentage, added together and divided by 50 to get the Overall average.
- Rotation Each of the resident's rotations are displayed below for the time period indicated, along with the average score they received for each core competency during that rotation.

Has comple Rotation Da	ted 15 evaluations				¥ Filter -	■ 07/01/2014 - 06/30/2015 •	View PDF
Overall Tags Comments	Subcompetency	Miestones	Competency	Problems Compliance	Exportable Data		
Training Year	PC	МК	Р	LI ICI	PRO	58P	OPOMM
Resident Average (1st Year in Residency)	84.29%	0.00%	0.0	0% 87.14	1% 0.00%	0.00%	0.00%
Peer Average	68.13%	0.00%	0.0	0% 68.13	1% 0.00%	0.00%	0.00%
Rotation	PC	МК	р	LI ICI	s PRO	SBP	OPOMM
IGB: Ambulatory (1st rear in Residency)	90.00%	0.00%	0.0	0% 90.00	2% 0.00%	0.00%	0.00%
IGB: Cardiology (1st rear in Residency)	80.00%	0.00%	0.0	0% 100.0	0% 0.00%	0.00%	0.00%
GB: Consults (1st fear in Residency)	90.00%	0.00%	0.0	0% 90.00	.00%	0.00%	0.00%

Problems Report

The Problems Report has two sections:

Questions receiving low scores:

- Resident receives a low score on a specific question on an evaluation form flagged to give Low Score notifications
 - Resident receives a low score on a specific grade scale, on any form, flagged to give Low Score notifications

Questions scoring below a certain percentage:

- Defaults to questions scored in the bottom 25% of the grade scale
- Can be changed to 10%, 15%, 20% or Suppressed to 0%.

Generate the Problems Report:

- Go to Evaluations > Reports
- Select a resident
- Click the Problems tab

This report displays the following columns:

- Evaluation form Displays the name of the evaluation form and the question text
- Post Graduate Year Shows the resident's 'Year in Residency'
- Submitted on Displays the date and time the evaluation was completed
- Score Shows the text of the selection chosen by the evaluator (Ex: Poor or Below Average)
- Value Shows the value given to that score (Ex: 1 or 2)
- Peer Average Displays the peer average for that question

Rotation Data			¥ Filter -	■ 07/01/2014 - 06/30/2015 =	View PDF
Overall Tags Comments Subcompetency	Milestones Competency I	Problems Compliance E	Exportable Data		
Duestions receiving low scores:				Identify evaluators	Comments
aculty Evaluation of Resident	Post Graduate Year	Submitted on:	Score	Value	Peer Average
akes vital signs of patient	1st Year in Residency	2/18/2015 4:06:45 PM	2	2	3.41
Takes vital signs of patient	1st Year in Residency	2/19/2015 1.12:01 PM	2	2	3.41
akes vital signs of patient	1st Year in Residency	2/19/2015 1:16:54 PM	2	2	3.41
akes vital signs of patient	1st Year in Residency	2/19/2015 1:10:35 PM	2	2	3.41
Questions Scoring below 25% -					

Compliance Report

This report displays information about the compliance rate of the resident for completing evaluations assigned to them. Evaluations are included if:

- The End Date of the match falls within the date range of the report
- The Due Date is in the past

Generate the Compliance Report:

- Go to Evaluations > Reports
- Select a Resident
- Click the Compliance tab

Columns include the following data:

- Assigned The total number of evaluations assigned to the resident that have a Due Date between the date range of the report
- Compliance The number of completed evaluation, the number of assigned evaluations and the percentage of completed evaluations is shown
- Calculations The number of evaluations that were completed divided by the total number of assigned evaluations
- Example A resident has 50 evaluations assigned to her with Due Dates in the past. She completed 36 on time and 4 of them late (past the Due Date). Forty completed evaluations divided by 50 assigned equals 80%. Her Compliance column would display 40/50 (80%).
- Completed on Time The number and percentage of evaluations that were completed on time (by midnight on the Due Date)
- Calculations The number of evaluations that were completed on time divided by the total number of assigned evaluations
- Example A resident has 50 evaluations assigned to her with Due Dates in the past. She completed 36 on time and 4 of them late (past the Due Date). Her 'Completed on Time' column would display 36/50 (72%).
- Completed Late The number and percentage of evaluations completed late (after midnight on the Due Date)
- Calculations The number of evaluations that were completed late divided by the total number of assigned evaluations
- Example A resident has 50 evaluations assigned to her with Due Dates in the past. She completed 36 on time and 4 of them late (past the Due Date). Four evaluations completed late divided by 50 assigned equals 8%. Her 'Completed Late' column would display 4/50 (8%).
- Declined The number and percentage of evaluations returned by the resident as NET (Not Enough Time spent to evaluate the subject)

Delinquent - The number of evaluations assigned to the resident that are currently delinquent (past the Due Date). These are shown in the list below.

- Delinquent Evaluations The information shown on the second half of the screen includes details about the evaluations that are currently delinquent (past their Due Date).
- Subject The person or rotation to be evaluated
- Session The name of the session distributing the evaluation
- Rotation The name of the rotation for that evaluation

- Start The Start Date of the interval
- End The End Date of the interval
- Due The Due Date for the evaluation to be completed

		Valuated 55 to fas completed	Maggie * imes 115 evaluations							
100		lotation Data.						¥ Filter -	■ 07/01/2014 - 06/30/2015	 View PDF
Overall	Tags	Comments	Subcompetency	Milestones	Compelency	Problems	Compliance	Exportable Data		
	Assigned	E.	Compliant		Completed	On Time	Compl	leted Late	Declined	Delinquent
	28		15/28 (53.57	7%)	1 (3.57	7%)	14 (1	50.00%)	0 (0.00%)	13
						Delinquer	t Evaluations			
Subject			Session		Rotat	ion	1	Start	End	Due
Benson, V	Vayne		Resident Evaluation	of Faculty	JGB: Amb	ulatory	67	1/2015	6/30/2015	7/3/2015
IGB: Amb	ulatory		Resident Evaluation	of Rotation	JGB: Amb	ulatory	6/1	1/2015	6/30/2015	7/3/2015
IGB: War	ds A		Resident Evaluation	of Rotation	JGB: Wr	irds A	3/	1/2015	3/31/2015	4/3/2015

Exportable Data

This report displays the actual scores given to each resident by each evaluator. If subcompetencies were dynamically added to the evaluation based on the rotation, these scores will also be shown. If the resident was evaluated 12 times, the scores from all twelve evaluations will be displayed. No calculations are performed on this page. The results on this tab cannot be printed using the 'View PDF' button. However, the results can be exported to a spreadsheet format by clicking the Excel button, and then printing the document.

Generate the Scores Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select a Resident
- 3. Click the Exportable Data tab
- 4. Click Excel to export the data to a spreadsheet format that can be printed

This report displays the following information for each form:

- Evaluator The name and picture of the evaluator
- Rotation Name and date range of the rotation
- Questions Lists the score received and the grade scale for each question

Rotation D	Seleci o evaluations Data							¥ F	Filter •			Currer	t Acad	emic 1	rear +		A E	cel
Overall Tags Comme	nts Subcompetency Mi	estones	c	ompetency	Problems Compliance	Ex	portable	Data										
																Identif	ly eval.	ators
Evaluator	Rotation				-	1				-	Q2			Q3		Q been	4	Q5
Faculty Evaluation of Resid	lent (IM)																	
Bradshaw, David	JGB: MICU	12/1/20	15 -	12/31/2015	Inclusive, Friendly,	Thoroi	igh Sen	stive			25		Medica	al Kno	wedge			
🌖 Spino, Teresa	JGB: Pediatrics	1/1/20	16 -	1/31/2016	Inclusive.Fre	ndły, S	ensitive				31		Prob	en-6	oning	,		
Bradshaw, David	JOB: EM	7/1/20	15 -	7/31/2015	Friendly, Thor	sugh.t	Sensitive				20		Medica	al Kno	wedge	0		
R Benson, Wayne	JGB: Ambulatory	8/1/20	15 -	8/31/2015	Polite Inclusive, Friend	ly.Th	rough.t	lensitiv	*		20		Com	munic	asion	,		
R Benson, Wayne	JGB: Cardiology	9/1/20	15 - 1	9/30/2015	Inclusive, Frie	idly,T	horough				50		Medica	al Kino	wedge	1		
Bradshaw, David	JGB. Genatrics	11/1/20	15 -	11/00/2015	Polite.inclusive.if riend	ly.Th	rough.S	lensitiv	•		50		Prob	em-Si	aving	1		
R Benson, Wayne	JGB: Consults	10/1/20	15 -	10/31/2015	Polite.inclusive.Friend	ly.Th	rought	lenstry	۰.		31		Prob	en-b	olving			
Evaluator	Rotation	Q1 1 10 1	Q2 10 1		Q3 shashter	Q4 1.5 1	Q5 horizon	PC 1	PC 2	PC 3 111 5	PC 4	PC 6	MK 1 10 1	MK 2 10 3	50P 1 1111	50P 2 1115	PRO 1 1111	PRC 2
Faculty Evaluation of Resid	lent (Rev)																	
艂 Benson, Wayne	JGB 8/1/2015 Ambulatory 8/31/2015	5	5	Listens to all membe knowledge, discussion,/	all opinions is respectful to is of the team. Contributes experiences and options to dends team meetings on a regular basis	4	1	з	3.5				3.5		3.5		3.5	

Reporting on Evaluations of Rotations

For more information about evaluations reports go to Help>Tutorial Videos>Evaluations [8.32] Evaluations- Reports-Rotations

These rotation reports show evaluation results submitted by your residents and fellows about their rotation experience.

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. If you have access to more than one program, select a program from the dropdown list
- 3. Click the Rotations tab

Performance -

- 4. Select Performance or Overview
 - **Performance** displays rotations that were included in your sessions, including rotations from outside departments.

You'll see:

- Rotation names
- Number of times each rotation has been evaluated
- Number of rotation evaluations distributed but not yet completed (Shown in parentheses)
- Number of low scores received, as configured by Low Score notifications on grade scales or questions

← Family Medicine -			
Residents Rotating Residents	Faculty Other Personnel	Rotations ▼ Filt	ter 🗧 🛗 Current Academic Year
Performance -			
Name			Evaluated
DM:IM:WOMEN'S HEALTH			3 (2 incomplete)
EM:EM:Red			5 (1 incomplete)
FM:AmbGyn-SC			14 (1 incomplete)
FM:Card-SC			11 (1 incomplete)
FM:Card-VA			10 (2 incomplete)
FM:ComMed-SC			10 (1 incomplete)
FM:Derm-SC			14 (0 incomplete)

• **Overview** shows responses to questions about rotations. You can toggle these options



- Comments: Include comments on the report
- Scoring Details: Include a graph of responses
- o Identify Evaluators: Display the names of evaluators
- 5. You can click on any rotation to drill into its results

Reading the report

In the screenshot below:

- Scoring Details are shown
- The MICU rotation was evaluated 14 times
- The first question has an average of 3.86

FM:AmbGyn-SC Evaluated 14 times				
Overall Tage Comments Broblems				
				Outside I
Form: Resident Evaluation of Rotation				
Was this a good rotation for you?				
Grade Scale Poor1 - Superior5	Averag 3.86	e	Overall Average 4.03	
	100 80 60 40 20	- 0%	0%	
	0 14 responses	0 Poor1	0 Fair2	1

Rotating Residents Reports

The Rotating Residents tab displays the evaluation data collected about outside residents who have served on one of your program's rotations.

A person appears on the Rotating Residents tab if they meet all of these criteria:

- Have a 'Resident' work role
- Have a Personnel record in an outside program
- Have been evaluated using an evaluation from one of your sessions

There are two program-level reports under the Rotating Residents tab:

- Performance
- Competency

Performance Report

The program-level Performance Report provides an overview of the performance data collected about all rotating residents. This screen only displays evaluation data that originated from sessions in your department.

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click the Rotating Residents tab
- 3. By default, you'll be on the Performance tab

The following information is displayed:

- Name Residents' names and pictures
- Evaluated:
 - Number of times each resident has been evaluated
 - Number of evaluations distributed but not yet completed (Shown in parentheses)
- Low Scores Number of low scores received, as configured by Low Score notifications

Res	sidents Rotating Residents	Faculty	Other Personnel	Rotations	▼ Filter -	🛗 Current Academic Year 👻	
Per	formance -						
	Name						Evaluated
	Blind, Harold						1 (0 incomplete)
6	Cirelli, Samantha						1 (0 incomplete)
	Flack, Geneva						1 (0 incomplete)
	Jones, Robert						16 (2 incomplete)

Competency Report

This program-level report displays the overall averages of rotating residents on the Core Competencies (Patient Care, Medical Knowledge, etc.). Results are from General questions only with a Rating grade scale, plus the questions are tagged to a Core Competency.

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click on the Rotating Residents tab
- 3. Click the arrow beside Performance
- 4. Select Competency

Residen	ts Rotating Residents	Faculty Other Person	nel Rotations	⊽ Filter - 🖬 Curren	t Academic Year 👻			
Compete	ency -							
	Name		PC	МК	PBLI	IC S	PRO	SE
	Blind, Harold		90.00%	90.00%	90.00%	90.00%	90.00%	90.0
Ø	Cirelli, Samantha		100.00%	100.00%	100.00%	100.00%	100.00%	100.0
	Flack, Geneva		20.00%	20.00%	20.00%	20.00%	20.00%	20.0
	Jones, Robert		N/A	N/A	97.66%	95.00%	N/A	N/

Individual Reports

There are six reports that provide detailed evaluation information collected about a specific resident. Click on a resident's name to view their reports.

The resident's name and photo will appear at the top left of the report, along with the:

- Total number of times this resident has been evaluated during the time span indicated
- Total number of evaluations the resident has completed during the time span of the report
- Hover over Rotation Data to view the rotations that appear on the completed evaluations for this time period

By default, results are displayed for the current academic year. The end date of the evaluation match must fall within the report's date range to be included.

Overall Report

The Overall Report shows the results from every question on every evaluation form that was used to evaluate the resident/fellow. The default time frame is the current academic year. Comments are displayed by default.

Generate the Overall Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click the Rotating Residents tab
- 3. Select a resident
- 4. By default, you'll be on the Overall tab
- 5. Check the box for Scoring Details to view a graphic display of the results

The first column on the Overall Report:

- Displays the Name of the evaluation form
- Shows the question text
- Average Displays the average score the resident received on each question.
- Indicates the grade scale used
- Displays evaluator comments

The evaluation results are then displayed to the right of this information.



Tags Reports

The Tags Report displays the results from Custom Tags placed on General questions (standard questions in your own words). The data can be grouped under two formats:

- Tag by Grade Scale
- Tag by Question

Generate the Tags Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click the Rotating Residents tab
- 3. Select a resident
- 4. Click the Tags tab
- 5. Select one: Tag by Grade Scale or Tag by Question
- 6. Check the box for 'Scoring Details' to view a graphical representation of the results

Below is an example of the 'Tag by Grade Scale' report:

Evaluated Has comp Rotation (t times lefed 0 evaluations lata		¥ Filter -	Current Academic	Year • New PDF
Overall Tags Comme	nts Competency Problems	Exportable Data			
Tag by Grade Scale Tag I	y Question				
			ie Con	nments II Scoring Det	alls III identify evaluators
Tag: Professional Behavior					
Poor - Excellent					
		4.33	NA	4 5	0.58
Listens to all opinions - Attra	ands team meetings on a ren				
to a set of the other set of the					
David Bradebase 1/2/2/	014 et 25 19 24	Attends tea Show all top	m meetings on a regular bo scholces	155	100%
Good member of Review	Teand				
Tag: Overall					
Yes/No					
		1.0	NA	NA NA	NA
Fag: Patient Caring					
Poor - Excellent					
		4.33	N/A	4 5	0.58
Fag: Clinical Practice					
Poor - Excellent					
Poor - Excellent					

Comments Report

There are four reports that can be generated to show the evaluators' comments about your rotating residents. These reports allow the comments to be grouped according to Evaluator, Rotation, Tag or Evaluation Form.

The comments are then grouped showing first the comments submitted on specific questions, followed by the Overall comments. Evaluations marked as 'Anonymous' will display the comments, but not the Evaluator's name or picture.

Generate the Comments Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click the Rotating Residents tab
- 3. Select a resident
- 4. Click the Comments tab
- 5. From the dropdown list, select one of the reports:
 - Comments by Evaluator
 - Comments by Rotation
 - Comments by Tag
 - Comments by Form

The screenshot below shows the 'Comments by Evaluator' report:

R	Alden, W Evaluated 1 tm Has completed Rotation Data	l yatt • es 0 evaluations		¥ Filter	• Current Academic Yea	r • New PDF
Overalt Tags	Comments	Competency	Problems	Exportable Data		
Comments by Eva	aluator -				Show Question	Identity evaluators
Kollar, Do	ents:					
Works w	ell with patients	and families of	different soc	io-economic backgrounds, religions, sexual preferences and cultures.		
1/29/2014 Very com	6 10:45:31 AM JG passionate	8: Cardiology				
Overall comment	ts:					
	6 10:45:31 AM JG	8 Cardiology				

Competency Report

The Competency Report displays data collected about the resident from General questions (Standard questions in your own words) where the Categories have been tagged to Core Competencies. Only 'Rating' grade scales are displayed. No subcompetencies or milestones are included.

The results are:

- Grouped by Core Competency
- Presented in normalized percentages for all grade scales

Generate the Competency Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click the Rotating Residents tab
- 3. Click a resident's name
- 4. Click the Competency tab

0	Truant, Evaluated 2 ti Has complete Rotation Data	Jessica • mes d 0 evaluations				¥ Filter -	■ 7/1/2014 - 6/30/2015 -	View PDF
Overall Tags	Comments	Competency	Problems Ex	portable Data				
Training Year		PC	МК	PBLI	ICS	PRO	58P	OPOMM
Resident Average (Training Period)	(No 6	0.00%	0.00%	0.00%	40.00%	0.00%	0.00%	0.00%
Rotation		PC	МК	PBLI	ICS	PRO	SBP	OPOMM
IGB: Cardiology (N Iraining Record)	6 6	0.00%	0.00%	0.00%	60.00%	0.00%	0.00%	0.00%

Problems Report

The Problems Report has two sections:

Questions receiving low scores:

- Resident receives a low score on a specific question on an evaluation form flagged to give Low
 Score notifications
- Resident receives a low score on a specific grade scale, on any form, flagged to give Low Score notifications.

Questions scoring below a certain percentage:

- Defaults to questions scored in the bottom 25% of the grade scale
- Can be changed to 10%, 15%, 20% or Suppressed to 0%

Generate the Problems Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click the Rotating Residents tab
- 3. Click a resident's name
- 4. Click the Problems tab

0	Truant, Je Evaluated 2 time Has completed (Rotation Data	essica • es 0 evaluations			¥ Filter -	■ 7/1/2014 - 6/30/2015 -	View PDF
Overall Tags	Comments	Competency	Problems	Exportable Data			
Questions receiv	ing low scores:					🗌 identity evalu	ators 🗹 Comments
				No data found for this reporting period			
Questions Scorin	g below 25%	•					
culty Evaluation (of Resident					Submitted on: Sc	ore Value Peer Average
Works well with pa	tients and families	s of different soc	io-economic b	ackgrounds, religions, sexual preferences and cultures.		8/25/2015 8:48:57 AM	1 20% N/A%

Exportable Data

This report displays the actual scores given to each resident by each evaluator.

Note: Your program's subcompetencies would not have been dynamically added to the evaluation form based on the rotation if the rotating resident is from a different subspecialty. Your milestones do not apply to a rotating resident.

Generate the Scores Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. By default, you'll land on the Rotating Residents tab
- 3. Click a resident's name
- 4. Click the Scores tab
- 5. Click Excel to export the data to a spreadsheet format



Extracting Evaluation Data as Excel or TAB Files

You can extract evaluation forms and results to XLS or TAB files.

These exports can give you more control to manipulate the data and customize reporting.

1. If you work with multiple departments/programs, pick the one with the data you want to extract



- 2. Go to Evaluations > Under Tools: Data Extract
- 3. Select an academic year or date range for the extract
- 4. Select a radio button for the evaluation to include:
 - Use Session Interval Start Date
 - Use Completed date of evaluation
- Select the Type of Form: Standard (meaning evaluations of learners/faculty or rotations) or Program
- 6. Select the evaluation form

If you don't see the form you're looking for you can:

Check Include Archived to select from archived forms

- Check Include Division Evaluation Forms to also see forms from any divisions within your department
 - This works if you are logged into a department with divisions tied directly to it
- Change program/department in the picker at the top of the page and navigate back to Data Extract
- 7. Select the fields to include in the extract (for Results extracts)

Click Select All if	you want to	check all	boxes

Date Information		
Filter by Year 2015-2016 Start Date 7/1/2015 End Date 6/30/2016 	a	ted date of evaluation
Evaluation Form		
Standard Program		
	•	r
Include Archived Evaluation	on Forms	
Include Division Evaluatio	n Forms	
Field Selection		
Select all		
Session Date	Subject Name	✓ Question ID
Session	Subject Status	Question
Evaluation Start Date	Subject Department	✓ Tags
Evaluation End Date	Subject Rotation	Competency
 Date Completed Evaluator Name 	Evaluation Form	 Kesponse Question Comment
 Evaluator Name Evaluator Status 	Subject Comments	
Evaluator Department	,	
Generate Reports to TAB files	Generate Results to E	excel file Generate Form to Excel file
Reminders		
 When exporting to Excel, a When exporting to a tab-de Any comments that are true 	iny comments exceeding 256 cha dimited file, any comments excee ncated in the export file can be v	aracters that are to be exported will be truncated to 256 characters in the export file. eding 7,000 characters that are to be exported will be truncated to 7,000 characters in the export file. viewed in full by using any of the evaluation reports that incorporate comments.
1 	the hettern of the	

Generate Form to TAB file

Generate Results to Excel file

Ge

8.

Generate Results to TAB file

TAB (Tab-Delimited) file

- a) Click Generate Reports to TAB files
- b) Click OK to the pop-up screen
- c) Click one of these two links:
 - Evaluations. Tab Responses extracted to tab-delimited file
 - Evaluation form. Tab Evaluation form extracted to tab-delimited file

Excel File

- a) Click one of the following:
 - Generate Results to Excel file Data includes responses and comments from the form
 - Generate Form to Excel file Data includes items from the evaluation form, like the Question ID, Category and Question
- 9. Click File > Save As and save to your computer having trouble with your extract? Try holding down the Ctrl key when you click Save

Access/Privileges

You need an L5 or L6 in Evaluations for any department where you'd like to extract evaluation data

Evaluation Compliance Report on Residents

This report displays information about the compliance rate of the resident for completing evaluations assigned to them. Evaluations are included if:

- The End Date of the match falls within the date range of the report
- The Due Date is in the past

	Brooks, Evaluated 55 t Has completed Rotation Data	Maggie * imes 115 evaluations						¥ Filter -	B 07/01/2014 - 06/30/2015 -	View PDF
Overall Tay	gs Comments	Subcompetency	Milestones	Competency	Problems	Compliance	Exportable	Data		
Ass	igned	Compliance		Completed	On Time	Comp	leted Late		Declined	Delinquent
1	18	15/28 (53.575	0	1 (3.53	7%)	14 (50.00%)		0 (0.00%)	13
					Delinquen	t Evaluations				
Subject		Session		Rotat	ion		Start		End	Due
Benson, Wayne		Resident Evaluation of	rFaculty	JGB: Arro	watory	6/	1/2015		6/30/2015	7/3/2015
JGB: Ambulato	Ω.	Resident Evaluation of	Rotation	JGB. Amb	sulatory	6/	1/2015		6/30/2015	7/3/2015
JGB: Wards A		Resident Evaluation of	Rotation	JOR W	A stra	2	1/2015		3/31/2015	4/3/2015

Generate the Compliance Report

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select a Resident
- 3. Click the Compliance tab

Columns include:

Assigned - The total number of evaluations assigned to the resident that have a Due Date between the date ranges of the report

Compliance - The number of completed evaluation, the number of assigned evaluations and the percentage of completed evaluations is shown

Calculations - The number of evaluations that were completed divided by the total number of assigned evaluations

• Example - A resident has 50 evaluations assigned to her with Due Dates in the past. She completed 36 on time and 4 of them late (past the Due Date). Forty completed evaluations divided by 50 assigned equals 80%. Her Compliance column would display 40/50 (80%).

Completed on Time - The number and percentage of evaluations that were completed on time (by midnight on the Due Date)

Calculations - The number of evaluations that were completed on time divided by the total number of assigned evaluations

• Example - A resident has 50 evaluations assigned to her with Due Dates in the past. She completed 36 on time and 4 of them late (past the Due Date). Her 'Completed on Time' column would display 36/50 (72%).

Completed Late - The number and percentage of evaluations completed late (after midnight on the Due Date)

Calculations - The number of evaluations that were completed late divided by the total number of assigned evaluations

• Example - A resident has 50 evaluations assigned to her with Due Dates in the past. She completed 36 on time and 4 of them late (past the Due Date). Four evaluations completed late divided by 50 assigned equals 8%. Her 'Completed Late' column would display 4/50 (8%).

Declined - The number and percentage of evaluations returned by the resident has Declined **Delinquent** - The number of evaluations assigned to the resident that are currently delinquent (past the Due Date). These are shown in the list below.

Delinquent Evaluations

The information shown on the second half of the screen includes details about the evaluations that are currently delinquent (past their Due Date):

- Subject The person or rotation to be evaluated
- Session The name of the session distributing the evaluation
- Rotation The name of the rotation for that evaluation
- Start The Start Date of the interval
- End The End Date of the interval
- Due The Due Date for the evaluation to be completed

Evaluation Reports - Other Personnel

For more information about evaluations reports go to Help>Tutorial Videos>Evaluations [8.34] Evaluations- Reports-Other Personnel

The 'Other Personnel' tab displays evaluation information under two sections:

- Residents in this program with no Training Record Go to Personnel > Personnel Records and create a Training Record for any resident listed here. Their evaluation results will then appear on the 'Residents' tab.
- Other evaluated people in this department This list includes all people who have a Work Role other than Faculty or Resident, such as Nurse or Other.

You have two report options:

- Performance Report
- Competency Report

Performance Report

The Performance Report provides an overview of the performance data collected on all "other personnel." This screen only displays evaluation data that originated from your department.

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click the Other Personnel tab
- 3. By default, you'll be on the Performance tab

The report contains:

- Name and picture of the person
- Number of times the person has been evaluated
- Number of evaluations distributed about this person, but not yet completed (Shown in parenthesis)
- Number of low scores received, as configured by Low Score notifications on grade scales or questions

Competency Report

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click the Other Personnel tab
- 3. By default, you'll be on the Performance tab
- 4. Click the arrow beside Performance and select Competency

The report contains:

- Name and picture of the person
- Their overall averages on the core competencies. Results are from General questions (in your own words) that use a Rating grade scale and have been tagged to a Core Competency.

Individual Reports

Performance Reports provide detailed evaluation information collected on a specific person. Click on a person's name to view their reports.

Overall Report

The Overall Report shows the results from every question on every form that was used to evaluate the person. The default time frame is the current academic year. Comments are displayed by default.

The columns on the Overall Report include:

- Name of the evaluation form
- Question Shows the actual question text
- Grade scale used

Average - Displays the average score the person received on each question.

Minimum - Displays the lowest score given to the person.

Maximum - Shows the highest score given to the person.

Standard Deviation - Displays the variation or dispersion of the results from the average score.

- 1. Generate the Summary Report:
- 2. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 3. Click the Other Personnel tab
- 4. Select a Person
- 5. By default, you'll be on the Summary tab
- Check the box for Scoring Details to view a graphic display of the results. The number of responses given is shown under each level of the grade scale. The graphic for Yes/No questions differs from the multiple choice grade scale.

Tags Reports

The Tags Report displays the results from Custom Tags placed on General questions (in your own words). The data can be grouped under two formats:

- Tag by Grade Scale
- Tag by Question

Generate the 'Tag by Grade Scale' Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click the Other Personnel tab
- 3. Select a person
- 4. Click the Tags tab
- 5. Select one: Tag by Grade Scale or Tag by Question
- 6. Check the box for 'Scoring Details' to view a graphical representation of the results

Comments Report

There are four reports that can be generated to show evaluators' comments. These reports allow the comments to be grouped according to Evaluator, Rotation, Tag or Evaluation Form.

The comments are grouped under each Evaluator showing first the comments submitted on specific Questions, and then the Overall comments. Evaluations marked as 'Anonymous' will display the comments, but not the Evaluator's name or picture. Check the box for 'Identify evaluators' to view the identifying information.

Generate the Comments Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select a resident
- 3. Click the Comments tab
- 4. By default, you'll be on the Comments by Evaluator report
- 5. Select one of the other reports from the dropdown list:
 - Comments by Evaluator
 - Comments by Rotation
 - Comments by Tag
 - Comments by Evaluation Form

Competency Report

The Competency Report displays data collected about the person from Custom questions (in your own words) that use a Rating grade scale and have been tagged to a Core Competency. The results are:

- Grouped by Core Competency
- Presented in normalized percentages for all grade scales

Generate the Competency Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click the Other Personnel tab
- 3. Click a person's name
- 4. Click the Competency tab

Problems Report

The Problems Report has two sections:

Questions receiving low scores:

Person receives a low score on a specific question on a form flagged to give Low Score notifications Person receives a low score on a specific grade scale, on any form, flagged to give Low Score notifications

Questions scoring below a certain percentage: Defaults to questions scored in the bottom 25% of the grade scale Can be changed to 10%, 15%, 20% or Suppressed to 0%

Generate the Problems Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click the Other Personnel tab
- 3. Click a person's name
- 4. Click the Problems tab

Exportable Data

This report displays the actual scores given to each person by each evaluator.

Generate the Scores Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click the Other Personnel tab
- 3. Click a person's name
- 4. Click the Exportable Data tab

5.

6. Click Excel to export the data to a spreadsheet-style format

GME & Program Level Faculty Evaluation Reports

The Evaluation Reports display evaluation information collected on your faculty members. The reports use the end date of the match to determine if the results are included. If the end date of the match falls within the date range of the report, it will be included.

GME Level Reports

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Choose a view from the sponsor dropdown:
 - Select a principal sponsor for a global view of the evaluation information for the programs linked to that principal sponsor
 - Select Others to view all programs not linked to a principal sponsor

Most of the information in this chart is about the residents, but there is one column about Faculty Compliance.

Faculty Compliance - Percentage of completed evaluations where the evaluator had a Work Role of Faculty and the subject had a Work Role of Resident

Example: Faculty Evaluation of Resident and Faculty Evaluation of Fellow. (Includes on-demand evaluations)

Note: This figure may not match the calculations found on the Program-level Compliance Report. The Program-level report includes all of the faculty member's evaluations (residents, peers, program), not just those completed on residents/fellows.

Other actions you can take

- Click on a Program to view the data for that program
- Click Filter to edit the parameters of the report
- By default, the data gathered is from the current academic year. To change the date range, select Custom, enter the dates and click Apply.
- Click View PDF to print the report

Evaluation Reporting

St. Christopher Medical Center-

Evaluations of Residents:					🗂 Curren	t Academ	ic Year	*	
Program	Resident Count	Unmatched Residents	Distributed	Completed / Overall Compliance	Faculty Compliance	On Time	Late	Declined	Incompl
Anesthesiology	2	2	0	0 (0%)	0%	0	0	0	0 (0%
Cardiovascular Disease	1	1	0	0 (0%)	0%	0	0	0	0 (0%
Emergency Medicine	30	2	1020	106 (10.39%)	8.84%	31	44	31	914 (89.619
Endocrinology	5	5	0	0 (0%)	0%	0	0	0	0 (0%
Family Medicine	10	0	390	40 (10.26%)	17.73%	6	31	3	350 (89.749

Program Level Reports

Click on a Program to view the data for that program. Click the Faculty tab. There are two program-level reports available to view results for evaluations of faculty: Performance and Compliance.

To appear in this list, faculty members must have the Work Role of Faculty, plus one of these criteria:

- 1. The Faculty's Personnel record is in the Program's Department.
- 2. The Faculty is the subject of a match in a session that is in the program's department and is for the report's date range.
- 3. The Faculty is the evaluator for a completed match in a session that is in the program's department and is for the report's date range.

Performance Report

This screen displays all of your faculty members, plus any outside faculty who have been the subject of an evaluation distributed by your department. Personnel must have the Work Role of Faculty to appear on this page.

Grouped by:

- Core Faculty
 - Personnel record resides within your Department/Division
 - Designated as Core Faculty in Administration (Administration > Program > Personnel)
- Program Faculty
 - Personnel record resides within your Department/Division
 - Designated as faculty member, but not designated as Core Faculty in Administration
- Department Faculty
 - Personnel record resides within your Department/Division
 - Not designated as faculty member in Administration

Outside Faculty

- Personnel record resides in another Department/Division
- Name Picture and Faculty name is displayed
- Evaluated
 - Number of times they have been evaluated
 - Number of evaluations distributed where they are the subject that have not been completed (in parentheses)
- Low Scores Number of low scores received, as configured on your questions or grade scales

Generate the Performance Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select the Program
- 3. Click on the Faculty tab
- 4. The page defaults to the Performance Report

GME	JGB Internal Medicine +	:	Search name
Resident Performa	ance -	tions v Filter - m 07/01/2014 - 06/30/2	2015 - View
	Name	Evaluated	Low Scores
8	Benson, Wayne	3 (28 incomplete)	
9	Boarman, Lou F	0 (0 incomplete)	
	Bob, Billy	0 (0 incomplete)	
1	Bradshaw, David	4 (27 incomplete)	2 low scores

Compliance Report

The Compliance Report displays information for evaluations that were assigned to a faculty member and are past their due date. The criteria that makes someone show up in the Faculty list are:

- 1. The Faculty's demographics record is in the Program's Department.
- 2. The Faculty is the subject of a match in a session that is in the program's department and is for the report's date range.
- 3. The Faculty is the evaluator for a completed match in a session that is in the program's department and is for the report's date range.

For the data to be included on this report:

- The End Date of the match must fall within the date range of the report
- The Due Date is in the past

This report shows the following data:

- Name The names and pictures of the faculty members are shown
- Assigned The number of evaluations assigned to the faculty for the time period of the report
- Compliance The number of completed evaluations divided by the number of evaluations assigned; the percentage of evaluations that have been completed is shown in parentheses. (Includes on-demand evaluations) Note: This figure may not match the calculations found on the GME-level report, Faculty Compliance column. The GME report only shows the compliance rate for evaluations completed on residents/fellows, whereas the program-level Compliance Report includes all of the evaluations completed by the faculty member (on residents, peers, program).
- 14 Day Compliance The number of completed evaluations within 14 days of the end of the rotation divided by the number of assigned evaluations; in parentheses, the percentage of evaluations that have been completed by the faculty member within 14 days of the end of the rotation is displayed. The name of the Rotation must be listed in the match to be included in this calculation. This section was introduced in order to satisfy a web ADS question that asks each program: "What percentage of the faculty complete written evaluations of residents within 2 weeks following each rotation or educational experience?" (See more details below.)
- Completed On Time The number and percentage of evaluations that were completed before the Due Date
- Completed Late The number and percentage of evaluations that were completed after the Due
 Date
- Declined The number and percentage of evaluations that were returned (declined) by the faculty member
- Delinquent The number of evaluations assigned to the faculty member for the date range of the report that are currently past their Due Date

Notes about 14-Day Compliance

- The rotation in the match must match the rotation on the block schedule for the same dates
- The End Date of the rotation on the block schedule must fall in the same interval as the match in the session
- Declined evaluations are not included
- Matches made by the evaluator (On-Demand evaluations) are not included (These matches appear with a yellow background on the Session Manager and on the Match List.)

Generate the Compliance Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select the Program
- 3. Click on the Faculty tab
- 4. Click the arrow beside Performance
- 5. Select Compliance

_											
E١	valuatio	n Reporting									
	€ GME	Family Medicine <i>▼</i>									
_	Residents	Rotating Residents	Faculty	Other Pe	ersonnel	Rotations		▼ Fil	ter -	₩ 07/01/201	5 - <mark>0</mark> 6/30/201
	Compliand	ce 🕶									
		Name	A	ssigned	Compl	iance	14 Day	Compliance	Com	pleted on Time	Compl
		Core Faculty									
	0	Black, James		0	-			N/A		-	
		Antonucci, Michael		29	15/29 (5	1.72%)	1/16	6 (6.25%)		2 (6.90%)	13 (4
	N a	Beres, Amanda		0	-			N/A		-	
_		Matthews, Kathy		3	3/3 (100	0.00%)		N/A		0 (0.00%)	3 (10
	R	Miller, Jerry		3	1/3 (33	.33%)	0/3	(0.00%)		0 (0.00%)	1 (33
		Core Faculty Total		35	19/35 (5	4.29%)	1/19	(5.26%)		<mark>2 (</mark> 5.71%)	17 (4
		Department Faculty									
		Schmidt, Denise		1	0/1 (0.	00%)		N/A		0 (0.00%)	0 (0
	3	Andersen, Harry J		0	-			N/A		-	
_		Motts, Frank J		9	1/9 (11	.11%)	0/1	(0.00%)		0 (0.00%)	1 (1
_		Department Faculty Tot	al	10	1/10 (10).00%)	0/1	(0.00%)		0 (0.00%)	1 (10
_		Total:		45	20/45 (4	4.44%)	1/20	(5.00%)		2 (4.44%)	18 (4

Grouped Results

For personnel with the Work Role of Faculty, the results are grouped by:

- Core Faculty
 - Personnel record resides within your Department/Division
 - Designated as Core Faculty in Administration (Administration > Program > Personnel > Faculty Tab)
- Program Faculty
 - Personnel record resides within your Department/Division
 - Designated as faculty member, but not designated as Core Faculty (Administration > Program > Personnel > Faculty Tab)
- Department Faculty
 - o Personnel record resides within your Department/Division
 - o Not designated as faculty member in Administration
- Outside Faculty
 - Personnel record resides in another Department/Division

Click the arrows to collapse the list of individual faculty members and view the totals for each group and an Overall total. Uncheck the box for 'Group by type' to view the faculty members in alphabetical order, rather than by group.

View PDF is available to print reports:

🔻 Filter 🗸	🛱 Current Academic Year 🚽	View PDF
------------	---------------------------	----------

Click the button, then make choices on people and reports to print. Then click View PDF.

Generate report(s) for:			
 August, Daniel S 			
Select All			
🔲 Antonucci, Michael			
🔲 Beres, Amanda			
Carmichael, Christop	her		
🔲 Dillard, Maximus			
Include tabs: All			
Overall	Comments by Evaluator	Problems	
Grading Profile	Comments by Rotation	 Compliance 	
Tag by Grade Scale	Comments by Tag		
Tag by Question	Comments by Form		
View PDF Close \	Window		

Individual Faculty Evaluation Reports

For more information about evaluations reports go to Help>Tutorial Videos>Evaluations [8.31] Evaluations- Reports-Faculty

View the evaluation data collected on your faculty members with these individual reports.

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click on the **Program dropdown arrow** to select a program if you have access to multiple Evaluation Reporting



3. Click the Faculty tab

4. Click an individual faculty member's name You land on the overall report for the faculty



- The faculty member's name and photo appear at the top left of the report, along with:
 - Total number of times this faculty has been evaluated for the date range of the report
 - Total number of evaluations completed by this faculty during the date range of the report
 - Hover over Rotation Data to view the list of rotations appearing on completed evaluations for the time span of the report
- Below, you see a summary by form showing the average score the faculty member received for each question

Overall	Tags	Comments	Grading Profile	Problems	Compliance	Exportable Data	
Form: Re	sident Ev	aluation of Fac	ulty				
The atten	ding crea	ited a stilmulat	ing, challenging, a	ind supportiv	e environment	where I wanted to learn.	
Grade Scale	nerior						Average
1001 00	pener						0.00
The quali	ty of the t	teaching was:					
Grade Scale							Average
Poor - Su	perior						3.50
The atten	ding prov	vided useful fee	edback during and	l at the end of	the rotation.		
Grade Scale							Average
Strongly I	Disagree	- Strongly Agre	96				3.25
The atten	ding wen	t to the bedsid	e, demonstrated p	hysical diagr	osis technique	s and watched me examine patients.	
Grade Scale	Novo						Average
riequenti	y - Nevel						3.30

The attending challenged and encouraged me to do self-directed learning.

5. To view the report, click View PDF

View PDF

Who's in the Faculty List?

Faculty appear if:

- Their demographics record is in the Program's Department
- The Due Date of the session where the faculty was matched falls in the past (of the date range of the report)
- The Faculty is the subject of a match (in a session) that:
 - Is in the program's department
 - Is for the report's date range
 The End Date of the evaluation match must fall within the report's date range to be included

Overall Report

The Faculty is the evaluator for a completed match in a session that is in the program's department

Groupings For personnel with the Work Role of Faculty, the results are grouped by:

Core Faculty

• Designated as Core Faculty in Administration > Program > Personnel > Faculty tab

Program Faculty

- Personnel record resides within your Department/Division
- Designated as faculty member, but not designated as Core Faculty (Administration > Program > Personnel > Faculty tab)

Department Faculty

- Personnel record resides within your Department/Division
- Not designated as faculty member in Administration

Outside Faculty

• Personnel record resides in another Department/Division

Click on a person's name to see the Overall tab

The first column of the Overall Report displays:

- Evaluation Form Name of each form
- Text of each question
- Grade scale used
- Comments submitted by evaluators

Faculty Evaluation Reports - Other Details

- The Peer Average includes any faculty who was evaluated on that particular question. In other words, the Peer Group includes Department, Program, and Core and outside faculty members who were evaluated using the same form.
- Check the box for Scoring Details to display bar graphs for each question
- Click Filter to edit the parameters of the report
- By default, the data gathered is from the current academic year. Click Current Academic Year to change the date range of the report
- Click View PDF to print the report
- Check the box for Identify evaluators to display more details on anonymous evaluations

\mathcal{N}_{λ}	Beres, An Evaluated 13 tin Has completed Rotation Data	nanda ▼ ^{mes} 21 evaluations							
Overall Tags	Comments	Grading Profile	Problems	Compliance	Exportable Data				
Form: Resident E	Evaluation of Fac	ulty							
The attending cro	eated a stilmulati	ing, challenging, a	and supportiv	e learning envir	onment.				
Grade Scale Poor1 - Superior	5						Average 4.92		Pee
						100 —			
						80 — 60 —			
						40	0%	0%	
						0 + 13 responses	0	0	
							Poor1	Fair2	

Tags Report

The Tags report displays the results from Custom Tags placed on General questions (in your own words). The data can be grouped under two formats:

- Tag by Grade Scale
- Tag by Question
- The two screenshots below display the same evaluation responses but have been grouped in each
 of the different formats. Check the box for 'Scoring Details' to view a graphical representation of the
 results.

Generate the 'Tag by Grade Scale' Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click the Faculty tab
- 3. Click on a faculty member
- 4. Click the Tags tab
- 5. Click Tag by Grade Scale
- 6. Responses are grouped by the one grade scale called 'Poor Excellent'

\mathcal{N}_{λ}	Beres, Amanda * Evaluated 13 times Has completed 21 evaluations Rotation Data								
Overall Tags	Comments Grading Profile	Problems	Compliance	Exportable Data					
Tag by Grade Sca	le Tag by Question								
Tag: GENERAL									
Never - Frequent	у								
							Average 3.92	Pee	r Averag 3.49
Tag: PRACTICE-B	ASED LEARNING/IMPROVEMEN	Г							
Never - Frequent	у								
							Average 3.92	Pee	r Averag 3.49
Tag: TEACHING SI	KILLS								
Poor1 - Superior5	i								
							Average 4.96	Pee	r Averag 4.26

Generate the 'Tag by Question' Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Click the Faculty tab
- 3. Click on a faculty member
- 4. Click the Tags tab
- 5. Click Tag by Question

Beres, Amanda - Evaluated 13 times Has completed 21 evaluations Rotation Data	
Overall Tags Comments Grading Profile Problems Compliance Exportable Data	
Tag by Grade Scale Tag by Question	
Tag: GENERAL	
The attending provided reference articles or texts on pertinent topics:	
Grade Scale Never - Frequently	Average 3.92
Tag: PRACTICE-BASED LEARNING/IMPROVEMENT	
The attending went to the bedside, demonstrated physical diagnosis techniques and watched me examine patients.	
Grade Scale Never - Frequently	Average 3.92
The attending challenged and encouraged me to do self-directed learning.	
Grade Scale Never - Frequently	Average 3.92

Comments Report

The Comments Report displays all of the comments made by evaluators about the subject. The comments are grouped together under a specific question, followed by the Overall comments. There are four Comments report to select from:

- Comments by Evaluator Grouped by evaluator
- Comments by Rotation Grouped alphabetically by rotation. If evaluator identity is not shown, you lose the ability to group by rotation since it is one of the identifying factors.
- Comments by Tag Grouped by Custom Tags only
- Comments by Form Grouped by evaluation form, regardless of tagging or mapping

Below is an example of the 'Comments by Evaluator' screen. Since the session distributing these evaluations was marked to be 'Anonymous to the Subject,' no evaluator information is shown by default. If you would like to display the hidden information, please check the box for 'Identify evaluators.'

	Beres, Amanda - Evaluated 13 times Has completed 21 evaluations Rotation Data
Overall Tags	Comments Grading Profile Problems Compliance Exportable Data
Comments by Ev	aluator -
Anonymo	bus
Overall comment	ts:
Outstand	ing teacher and advisor!
Wonderfu	ul to work with her!

Grading Profile Report

The Grading Profile compares how this faculty member scored their subjects as compared to other faculty members. This screen displays the following information:

- Question text for each form
- This faculty member's grading average on each question
- The average score given by their peers for each question
- Generate the Grading Profile:
 - 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
 - 2. Select the Program
 - 3. Click on the Faculty tab
 - 4. Select a faculty member
 - 5. Click the Grading Profile tab

e	Antonuc Evaluated 11 Has complete Rotation Data	ci, Michael - times d 12 evaluations	
Overall Tags	Comments	Grading Profile	Problems Compliance Exportable Data
Form: Faculty Ev	aluation of Res	sident	
Works well with p	atients and fami	lies of different socio	-economic backgrounds, religions, sexual preferences and cultures.
Takes vital signs	of patient		
Conduct a family	consultation		

Problems Report

The Problems Report displays the following information:

- Displays questions receiving low scores, as configured on grade scales or questions
- Displays questions scoring below the percentage selected on the page
- Displays comments, by default
- Generate the Problems Report:
 - 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
 - 2. Select the Program
 - 3. Click on the Faculty tab
 - 4. Select a faculty member
 - 5. Click the Problems tab

Matthews, Kathy ~ Evaluated 10 times Has completed 16 evaluations Rotation Data		
Overall Tags Comments Grading Profile Problems	Compliance Exportable Data	
Questions receiving low scores:		
Resident Evaluation of Faculty	Submitted on:	Score
The attending created a stilmulating, challenging, and supportive learning environment.	5/26/2017 3:03:29 PM	2
The quality of the teaching was:	5/26/2017 3:03:29 PM	2
Questions Scoring below 25% -		
No data found for this reporting period		

Compliance Report

This report displays compliance information for faculty members completing their evaluations.

It has these columns:

- Assigned The number of evaluations assigned to the faculty for the time period of the report
- Compliance The number and percentage of all evaluations that have been completed. Includes all assigned evaluations and on-demand evaluations, including those on residents/fellow, peers and the program. Note: The Compliance number shown here may differ from the 'Faculty Compliance' column on the GME level report. The GME report calculates the compliance rate only for evaluations where the subject has the Work Role of Resident.
- 14 Day Compliance The number and percentage of evaluations that have been completed within 14 days of the end of the rotation (See more details below.)

- Completed On Time The number and percentage of completed evaluations that were completed before the Due Date (any declined evaluations reduce this percentage)
- Completed Late The number and percentage of completed evaluations that were completed after the Due Date
- Declined The number and percentage of evaluations that were returned (declined) by the faculty member
- Delinquent The number of evaluations that are currently past their Due Date
- The chart on the bottom half of the screen displays details about the evaluations that are currently delinquent



Generate the Compliance Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select the Program
- 3. Click on the Faculty tab
- 4. Select a faculty member
- 5. Click the Compliance tab

Notes about 14-Day Compliance

- The End Date of the rotation on the block schedule must be the same as the match in the session
- Declined evaluations are not included
- Matches made by the evaluator (On-Demand evaluations) are included (These matches appear with a yellow background on the Session Manager and on the Match List.)

Generate the Exportable Data Report

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select the Program
- 3. Click on the Faculty tab
- 4. Select a faculty member
- 5. Click the Exportable Data tab
- 6. Click Excel to export the data to a spreadsheet format that can be printed

	Matthews, Kathy - Evaluated 10 times Has completed 16 evaluations Rotation Data					
Overall Tags	Comments Grading Profile	Problems Compliance	Exportable Data			
Evaluator		Rotation			Q1 1 to 5	Q2 1 to 5
Resident Evaluat	ion of Faculty					
Anonymous		Anonymous		-	2	2
Anonymous		Anonymous		-	4	4
Anonymous		Anonymous		-	4	5

Faculty Evaluation Compliance Report

This report displays compliance information for faculty members completing their evaluations.

It has these columns:

- Assigned The number of evaluations assigned to the faculty for the time period of the report
- Compliance The number and percentage of all evaluations that have been completed. Includes all
 assigned evaluations and on-demand evaluations, including those on residents/fellow, peers and
 the program. Note: The Compliance number shown here may differ from the 'Faculty Compliance'
 column on the GME level report. The GME report calculates the compliance rate only for
 evaluations where the subject has the Work Role of Resident.
- 14 Day Compliance The number and percentage of evaluations that have been completed within 14 days of the end of the rotation (See more details below.)
- Completed On Time The number and percentage of completed evaluations that were completed before the Due Date (any declined evaluations reduce this percentage)

- Completed Late The number and percentage of completed evaluations that were completed after the Due Date
- Declined The number and percentage of evaluations that were returned (declined) by the faculty member
- Delinquent The number of evaluations that are currently past their Due Date
- The chart on the bottom half of the screen displays details about the evaluations that are currently delinquent

A Ev Ha Ro	ntonucci, Michae valuated 0 times as completed 15 evaluations otation Data			
Overall Tags C	Comments Grading Profi	le Problems Compliance	Exportable Data	
Assig	ned	Compliance	14 Day Compliance	Completed On Time
29		15/29 (51.72%)	1/16 (6.25%)	2 (6.90%)
				Delinquent Evaluations
Subject		Session	Rotation	Start
Aktar, Aboud		Faculty Eval of Resident	FM:Geri-PCMH	4/7/2016
Aktar, Aboud		Faculty Eval of Resident	FM:Card-SC	5/5/2016
Aktar, Aboud		Faculty Eval of Resident	FM:Derm-SC	6/2/2016

Generate the Compliance Report:

- 1. Go to Evaluations > Reports
- 2. Select the Program
- 3. Click on the Faculty tab
- 4. Select a faculty member
- 5. Click the Compliance tab

Notes about 14-Day Compliance

- The End Date of the rotation on the block schedule must be the same as the match in the session
- Declined evaluations are not included
- Matches made by the evaluator (On-Demand evaluations) are included (These matches appear with a yellow background on the Session Manager and on the Match List.)

Evaluation Reports - Resident View Overview

Residents and fellows can view the results of evaluations completed about them if the administrator has allowed them to see their own results.

1. Go to Evaluations > Reports Click the Overall Tab

Overall Report

The Overall Report shows the results from every question on every evaluation form that was used to evaluate the resident/fellow. Comments are displayed by default.

This report displays the following information:

Name of the evaluation form

Question text

Grade scale used

Their average on that question

The Minimum and Maximum scores received, along with the Standard Deviation Check Scoring Details to view a graphic representation of the results

Grimes, John Evaluated 7 times Has completed 11 evalu Rotation Data	ations				■ 07/01/2014 - 06/30/20	15 - New PDF
Overall Tags Comments Subco	npelency Milestones Comp	etency Compila	ice Exportable Data	è.		
					☑ Commen	s 🗹 Scoring Details
Form: Faculty Evaluation of Resident						
Takes vital signs of patient						
Poor - Excellent		4.57 2nd Year in Res	dency	4	Maximum 5	Bandard Deviation 0.53
	100 80 80				43%	67%
	20	0%	0%	0%		
	7 responses	0	0	0	3	4

Other Reports

Residents can click on the other tabs to view more details about their evaluation results. See the details listed in the Individual Resident Reports for more information:

• Resident Evaluations - Individual Resident Reports